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i PR0CEEDINGS

2 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: The hearing will come to order,

3 please.

4 . This is the first prehearing conf erence we have

5 had since consolidation, so that now what we are considering is

6 the Davis-Berse Nuclear Power Sta tion, Units 2 and 3, and the

7 Perry :!uclear Power Plant No. I and 2, the anti-trust

8 proceedings.

9 Since we met last, Mr. Brebbia, unfortunately, found

10 he was unable to continue with us, but we are very pleased

!! that we have an able replacement, Mr. Ivan Smith , who has had

12 extensive anti-trust experience with the Federal Trade

13 Commission and also extensive hearing experience, as an

la Administrative Law Judge.

15 I see some other new faces this morning , and I

lo think it might be a good idea at this point for us to go

17 around and identify the parties who are here this morning so

18 that Mr. Smith will know who you are and so that some of you

19 may mee t each other.

20 We will s tart wi th Mr. Charnof f.

21 MR. CHARNO: No, no, I am Steven Charno wi th the

22 Department of Justice. With me are my colleagues, Melvin
.

23 Berger and Tony Aiuvalasit.

24 MR. FIRESTONE: I am Richard Firestone wi th the

25 State of Ohio.
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i MR. LESSY: I am Roy P. Lessy, Jr. p,n behalf gf ,

Le_s % * QI
L(rdtL - M ,wd Oqe i s M r . B en ja mi n H . Vogl e r^M.:the S ta f f. With and Mr. Jack2

N~ \

.1 Goldberg, a new member o f the Sta f f.

4 MR. CHARN0FF: I am Gerald Charnof f of Shaw,

-

5 Pi ttman, Potts a Trowbridge.

6 Aopearing with me today from the law firm, is

7 Mr. Bradford Reynolds and Vr. Robert Zahler.

8 Also wi th us today, representing Ohio Edison,

9 Terrence H. Benbow, and Mr. A. Edward Grashof, and a

10 gentleman not here today, but from the same law firm, who

11 will be representing Ohio Edison. I n th e first row is

12 Mr. Donald Hauser of Cleveland Electric Illuminating Company,

13 who is here today, too.

14 CHAI!iM AN i?IGLER: Is there anyone here from AMP-0

15 this morning?

16 MR. BENBOW The other lawyer from our firm of

- 17 Winthrop,Stimson, will be Mr. Stephen A. Berger.

18 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All the members of the firm

19 involved will be filing appearances soon?

20 MR. BENBOW: We will, indeed, sir.

21 CHAI R't AN RIGLER: I noticed we had an appearance

22 f rom 'tr. Lee Rau of Reed, Smith , Shaw and McClay. Will you
,

23 be participating?

24 MR. CHARN0: Not ye t. Eut he will be.

25 MR. HJEL1 FELT: I am Dave Hjelmfelt. I am appearing
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i for the City of Cleveland.

2 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Is there anyone here from AMP-0?

3 The first item we were going to consider this

4 morning was the petition by AMP-0 for for leave to withdraw

5 from these proceedings.

6 In the past , Mr. Hjelmfelt, you have some times

7 had to proxy or the authority to speak f or AMP 4). Do you

8 carry such authority this morning?

9 MR. HJELMFELT: i:o , sir, I do not.

10 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: As we came in tnis morning ,

11 Mr. Charnoff, you furnished us with a copy of the Applicants'

12 response to AMP-O's motion for leave to withdraw.

13 ?!e have not had an opportuni ty to examine it.

14 t!ould you care to give us a breakdown of what is contained in

15 it?

16 MR. CHARN0FF Yes.

17 Mr. Reynolds will address that issue.

18 MR. REYNuLDS: The filing we are making today in

19 response to the motion to withdraw by AMP-Ohio, is not

20 strictly an opposition to their motion to wi thdraw, but we

21 are concerned with the apparent ef fort by a motion to withdraw

22 to eliminate a decision by this Board at this time on

23 Applicants' motion for sumnary disposition with respect to

24 the issue that was put into this case by AVP-0 in its

25 petition to intervene, af ter a hearing before this Board as to
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I the appropriateness of its intervention, which issue we

2 feel and which AMP-Ohio strongly feels is in this case,
3 whe ther the personality is here or not.

4 Our paper is addressed merely to the point of

5 not having that issue eliminated or side-tracked from a deter-

6 mination at this particular time by the means of a motion to

7 withdraw by AMP-Ohio.

8 The agenda for Prehearing Conference No. 5 states.

;

9 that that will be an item to be taken up and Applicants are
10 prepared to address their motion for summary disposi tion and
11 to give the argumen t on that a t this time. We wanted to make
12 it clear on the record that we feel that is appropria te to
13 do, and it is no less appropriate to do because of the motion

14 to withdra.i than it was a t the time that the Board placed
15 this on the agenda.

16 CMAIRMAN RIGLER: Are there any comments from any
17 of the parties which filed opposition to the motion for

18 summary judgnent?

19 MR. CHARNo: On behalf of the Departmen t , what the

20 Applicants are seeking is merely a resolution of the issue

21 raised by AMP-O's petition to intervene.

22 In paragraph 10 of their paper this morning,,

23 they add that they do not, as some parties seem to suggest,
24 ask the Board to decide other questions rela ted to third-

25 party wheeling, and AMP-O's pe ti ti on to withdraw its
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I intervention would seem to moot that issue very effectively

2 and the other issues are of no concern to the applicant, it

3 seems there is no reason to proceed any other way than to grant

4 the peti tion to wi thdraw.

5 MR. LESSY We see the substantive issue of the
N

re fusal to wheel 9h> inconsis tent with<hw7nti-trust laws,the6 g
7 and as we read Applicants' orig'inal prc::cdir.,, it looked as

8 if. under the gui.se of the AMP-0 question as to whether or not
du a.~Ja -{A h ~m<gNhc;:. wer e a party,]w were trying to get an advance ruling9

10 on the substantive issue whether that should be part of the

il case.

12 In Sta f f's response , we said we are relying on

13 that or will present evidence relating to the refusal to

14 deal as part of the situation, inconsistent wi th the anti-

15 trust laws,

lo Me are not yet at the hearing stage. tiexus takes

17 the form, or arises in the case of both pleadings and in proof

18 I think the Board has already dealt with the question of

19 pleading of nexus on the refusal.

20 The Appeal Board will deal with the issue and the

21 parties are ready to address the proof, and whe ther AMP-0

22 did, we don't think is a substantive issue. Their withdrawal
,

23 as a party doesn't a f f ect that issue of re fusing to wheel.

24 MR. HJELMFELT: T he mnotion f iled by A'JP-3 moo ts

25 the Applicants' motion to have then dismissed frca the
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I proceeding. There is no cause for this Board to render any

2 ruling upon that matter at this point. Particularly at this

3 point I would move to strike what I take to be very of fensive

4 language, the bottom of page 3, and top of page 4, where

5 Applicants are making the completely unfetnded assertion that

6 the Ci ty has ampli fied A'4P-O's intervention at the art.

7 If the City was in any position to orchestrate

8 the activities of A'iP-Ohio, the city would not have been

9 left in the position to intervene, file a late petition to

10 intervene in the Beaver Valley case.

11 The City of Cleveland has never controlled A?AP-0

12 and has never attempted to, and the Applicants would be unable

13 to put forth any evidence that support that conpletely

14 un founded allegation.

15 ?!ith respect to what issue Applicants think they

16 can have resolved by having a ruling of the Board on their

17 motion at this point, is completely unclear to me inasmuch as

18 they say the third-party wheeling issue is still in the case,

19 no matter what the Board decides here.

20 They are agreeing along with us, if Cleveland

21 did not file file any opposition to their position at the

22 time that the opposition was required to be filed, because

23 we had received the A|.tP-Ohio's notion to wi th-draw from

24 the proceeding, and therefore it a ppeared to us to be

25 unnecessary.
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I If this Board feels tha t issue is still in, I

2 would certainly ask leave now to file immediately, a post-

3 hearing brie f as i t were, a f ter this hearing, on that issue.

4 I would ask the Board to wai t until we had leave to file some-

5 thing before ruling. But I think that is a completely

6 unnecessary procedure in view of the fact that A'4P-0 has

7 asked to withdraw.

8 MR. FIRESTONE: The Sta te 's f iling in opposition to

9 the Applicants' motion for sunmary disposition, sought to

10 draw a distinction between the presence of AMP-Ohio in the

11 pleading, and the issue raised by AMP-0 and the other

12 Applicants, the Applicant parties, the Applicants seem to

13 allege if the issue remains before the board in context with

14 the posi tions with the parties in the case.

15 We don' t see how the other parties can object to

16 the wi thdrawal of A'4P-Ohio f rom the case.

17 MR. REYNOLDS: This is the second time around for

18 the motion f or summary disposi tion, and all the parties ha ve

19 had a full opportuni ty to brief it. '/le even had an e x tension

20 of time the seccnd time, until September 12, in order to

21 give a full opportunity to respond to the renewed motion for

22 summary disposition, and I fail to see any justification for
,

23 not meeting the deadlines that are se t by the Commission

24 rules and especially when extended by the Board on the basis

25 of filing by another party, especially i f there is no
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I orchestration or coordination here the filing by ancther

2 party of a motion to withdraw as a party from the proceeding.

3 It seems to me that everybody but the City has

4 recognized that that motion paper does not in and of itself

5 take the issue away and there is an obligation on the parties

o here to respond in a timely fashion.

7 So my first point would be, I think there is no

8 need, and it would be inappropriate to extend time for

9 further brie fing of this issue, especially since we have

10 already had a response by the City initially when we first

11 cane in on summary judgment. And it seems that all we have

12 done is renewed our sumnary judgment without any additional

13 allegations, so I feel --

14 CH AIR" A:i RIGLER: If the issue does not disappear,

15 as you suggested just now it didn't, and es the parties claim

16 you stated in your brief, that would we accomplish by ruling

17 on the notion for sunmary judgment?

18 MR. R5Yi0LDS: The issue that does not disappear by

19 the withdrawal motion is the question of a refusal to wheel 30 l

20 megawa tts of po.ier f rom the Power Authori ty of the S tate of

21 Ilew York, at the request of AMP-Ohio. A refusal by CEI to

22 wheel that power now to the Ci ty of Cleveland, we recognize in
,

23 deciding whether that issue is one that relates, has any

24 relationship to the licensed a c tivities , le are not aJdressing

25 a non-unrelated issu e concerning wheeling in o the r con tex ts.

I
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i But, what we have here is an allegation and issue

2 interjected into this proceeding that that particular

3 situation as described in the proceeding, that situa tion which

4 alone isolated, is a situation tha t is inconsistent with the

5 anti-trust laws and is one that the licensed activities will

6 ma i n ta i n .
.

7 That issue we have addressed, and under the rules

8 we have submitted an extensive af fidavit. We have also

9 submitted a statement of material facts with respect to which

10 there is no dispute. There has been no contesting of tha t

!! sta tenent as required by the rules, which neans those f a c ts

12 are admitted. There has been no disputing of the a f fida vit,

13 and everybody has had full opportunity to do this.

14 We went through this whole exercise at an earlier

15 time and the Board at that tine said, le t's wait for discovery.

16 The argument was, how can we know without discovery.

17 We come back in and renew it at the end of

18 discovery as the Board urged we do, and the parties have had

19 ample opportunity to address this !ssue , and again we have

20 heard nothing that would put into dispute any of the

21 facts relating to tha t i sn i a te d issue.

22 Ne f eel the Applicants are enti tled, they have

23' followed the rules, they have noved for sunmary disposition,

24 they are entitled to a ruling on tha t.

25 I don't see now that N!P-Jhio seeks to wi didraw
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i from the proceeding, removes that from the Board's ruling

2 at this time.

3 The other parties have addressed that isolated

4 issue. That issue has been treated as a situation which we

5 have been told is inconsis tent with the anti-trus t laws

6 and will be maintained by the licensed activities.

7 We think it has been starkly raised and starkly

8 presented, and we are entitled to have a ruling on tha t i ssue ,

9 and remove it from the hearing.

10 CHAI RJ Atl RIGLER: If you obtained a favorable ruling

11 on that issue, would you then get into the issue of wheeling

2 of power?

13 |/R. REYNOLDS: I am not sure what c ir cums tan ce s

14 a embraced by that time. I think if it could he shown to be

15 relevant, some introduction of evidence that relates to the

16 PAS 11Y transaction, i f they can re la te it to some other

17 allegation in this case, legitimately, i f there is a

18 relationship, if there i s enough -- I don't want to use ne xus.

19 I don't want to get that term into this con text, but I think

20 that then the evidence would be admissible for an evidentiary

21 purpose.

~

22 But ' t doesn't seem to me tha t that is the same
.

23 thing we are talking about when we are asking whether the issue

24 itself, as to that situation and the nexus, whetner tha t issue

25 should be decided by the Board.

|
|

1
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I I don't think the decision would preclude, for

2 eynmple, the introduction of correspondence back and for th

3 in connection with the P ASNY transaction , i f i t can be shown

4 to be relevant to S>mething else, sole other allegation in

5 this case. But they would have to show the relevancy of it.

6 But that to me is a lot di f ferent than wha t the

7 issue is that has now been presented to the Board, and

8 presented in very clear terms and fully brie fed by all the

9 parties.

10 CHAIR'JAN RIGLER: Could you poin t out to the

11 Board how the elimination, how a ruling on your summary

12 judgment motion directed to A"P-0 would a f f ec t any, or 'vhich

13 one it would a f fect , of the issues set fortn by the Board in

14 Prehearing Conference Order No. 27

15 VR. REY MOLDS : 'ilh i le I en looking, if I can make one

16 comment. I hadn't had a chance to look through it; I think

17 one of the objectives here is to see if there is a way to

18 lini t the issues set forth in Prehearing Conference Jrder

19 No. 2. Consistent with that notion, to the extent it removes

20 an alleged situation tha t would be involved in this case , it

21 removes that from the case.

22 That would be consistent vith one of the ob jac tives
.

23 here, to limit and curtail those issues even if it aeans

24 rewording or restructuring those issues.

25 I guess the number, the ma tter in Controversy

1
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i No. 5 would be the issue which will be most relevant. If

2 the other parties can show nothing more than the PASMY

3 transaction, it seems to me that tha t would eliminate the

4 whole -- would resolve the whole issue No. 5 in Applican ts'

5 favor if the nexus determination under 11 were decided now

6 in our favor.

7 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: But in their September 5th

8 responses setting forth the dinensions of the case th e y

9 intend to prove , they listed a number of itens under 5.

10 So how do we -- how would we compress or curtaol the issue set

11 forth in ;io. 5 if we spun out the PAS transaction as an.

12 1 sola ted transaction?

13 1 don't see how you have curtailed issue 5 in ,ny

14 way.

15 '3 9 . REYM0LDS: Because that is cne of the allega-

16 tions that then is removed. That doesn't need to be

17 con tes ted.

18 CHAI R'4AN RIGLER: I am not following you,

19 Mr. Reynolds.

20 MR. REYt:0LDS: Well, they ha ve a lleged whatever it

21 is , however nany under 5, assumina -- I have to In:k, but I

22 have to assume the PASMY situations would be one of th ose
.

23 under 5.

24 In the hearing they ae required, under their
!

25 burden of proof, to come in and establish each of those. And )
1
i

|

|
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I the other parties dispute each of them. And a summary

2 disposition on the AYP-Ohio issue would eliminate one of those

3 ma tters of controversy as to those allegations.

4 tlow , it may well be that there are other ones

5 entitled to summary disposition as you work down tha t lis t.

6 Our position is, and I think rightfu lly so, to the extent we

7 can demonstrate to the Board that those allegations of trans-

8 actions or dealings or refusals to deal, to the extent they

9 have no relationship to the licensing activity, they have

10 no th ing to do with this proceeding.

Il 'cle have just gotten the s ta '.emen t and ha ven't

12 had an opportunity to cigest a ll tha t vias said, but we could

1,3 come in and ask for a summary disposition on all the

14 other five of them.

15 We do know AMP-ahio because thct is isolated and

16 has been before us a long tir.e. Tna t cne lends itself

17 to summary disposition and it renoves that particular contest

18 or controver sy from issue flo . 5.

19 And i ssue l'o. 11 is , as to each one , you have to

20 show your nexus. I f you can't tie it up to licensed acti vity,
.

21 then it is out of the case.

22
,

23

24

25

:
l

!
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i CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I haze 2 further questions.

2 The first is, how does it disappear from Number 5

3 since you just agreed that they could introduce evidence re-

4 lating to the PASNY transaction, even i f we ruled f a vorably

5 on your motion for summary judgment?

,
6 The second is, I believe one of the parties, I

7 don't renenber which one, suggested at the conclusion of their

8 listing under 5, that we should not address ourselves to each

9 isolated incident e eunder, but we should look at

10 th e incident as a=gwaaavu, or as a bundle of events, which

Il together night result in a situation inconsistent with the

12 an ti trust laws.

13 Can you address both of those points?

14 'i R . REYNOLDS: I think, I guess the problem I

15 heve with the second question, I have 2 probleas. One, I

16 think i t is inappropriate to have the bundle on a nexus

17 basis. 'le already made ourselves clear on that./

18 The real problem I have with tha t is the whole

19 reason we are here on summary disposition, this is an issue

20 that was isolated. It has been a situa tion that has been

21 from the beginning of this hearing, separated out as being a

22 separate -- in a separate context, a separate transaction,.

23 a separate natter.

24 It involved CEI and a refusal for PASNY power to

25 wheel to the city. It has been discussed in that context.

i
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i Now, I th ink that its separateness is already

2 established. It was established at the time that the motion

3 was, that the intervention was sort -- and I think by virtue

4 of the intervention, it punctuated or highlighted it.

5 We have the separate identity clear enough in

6 mind as to transaction and it's appropriate to deal with it

7 as phrased, as framed. That that situation is one that has

8 no nexus to the nuclear plants.

9 MR. LESSY: Mr . Cha irman --

10 CM AI R|.i AN RI CLER : Le t him continue. I asked him

11 2 questions, 'tr . Les sy.

12 MR. REYi:0LDS: I think your other question went to

13 the fact that you could introduce evidence of the PASNY cor-

14 respondence and I'm not sure exactly how you are linking it

15 up, but I guess as part of a pattern of whatever else they are

16 alleging as part of an overa ll situation.

17 I assune that is what your question is directed

18 to. The problem I have is, if they carnot establisn that any

19 of these other allegations are true, we don't have to worry

20 about the PASNY situation, and whe ther or not that impacts ,

21 because you have already 'u your opportunity to decide, and

22 that is not one that is relevant to yhat we are talking about

23 here.

24 This is not a case where anybcdy is saying that

25 CEI did not refuse to wheel the 30 megawatts. We don't have

|
;

1
i
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I a contest of that sort here.

2 Ple are saying those are the facts, but they are

3 not appropriate for de cision and ruling in this case.

4 Now, if this bundle of bad ac tivities, wha te ve r ,

5 is trotted out and i t turns out that none of this bundle,

o none of these activities can be proved, what we are saying

7 is that the only one tha t would then be left that exists,

w uld be the P ASNY -- the re fusal to wheel the PASNY power.8 o

9 '.'l e think that that in that context , tha t should

10 remove the whole issue 5 out of this case. And that is a

11 way that you can at the very outset, you can frame these

12 issues and you can decide th i s .

13 And it is appropr iate to do it. I t is here. There

la is raally no more input to be gained or to be brought to bear

15 on this issue. \nd I think everybody has had full oppor-

16 tuni ty, not once , but twice, to do it.

17 CH AI R % N RI GLER': Mr. Lessy?

18 'fR. LE55Y: Thank you, sir..

19 The question of the re fusal to wheel by Cleveland

20 Electric Illuminating Comoany, that refusal was a ma tter of

21 concern in this case before A"P-0 in ter vened . It was con-

22, ta i ned , in my recollection, in the oric;inal advice letter.

23 Secondly, AMP-0 was not the sole presenter of

24 that question. My recollection is : know that Sta f f will

25 present vidence with respect to that, so will the Depar tment,

a

.
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1 and I assume that the City of Cleveland will also, so that

2 in the guise of a motion for summary disposition against one

3 party, pursuant to that the party withdraws, the question is

4 raised by that party, to my mind, logically would only fail

5 if that party were the only presenter of thore claims, but

6 tha t is clearly not the case here.

7 For tha t reason , I think a substantive ruling on

8 the original motion in the f ace of a wi thdrawal is not

9 appropriate , based on the f a cts . In addition, other parties

10 will nresent evidence with respect to that. Tha t is clear,

II I think, from the September 5th ?; ling. M\G'
*

12 MR. CHARN0p(: Mr. Chairman, if I may, I think

13 Applicart's argument is based on a very substantial misin-

14 terpreta tion of the statute. Me are talking about a situation

15 inconsistent with the antitrust laws. Nexus has to be shown

16 with respect to a situation.

17 Now, if you truncate any situation into enough

18 constituant activi ty, I am sure there are going to be activi-

19 ties for which no nexus exists in isolation. This is an

20 argument ahich we put forward in the past. Vie haven 't pu t

21 it forward at any point in the context of our cases.

22 AMP-0 has been presenting this as an isola ted
,

23 situation. They maintain the situation in and of itself. I

24 don't think any other party to this proceeding has maintained

25 tha t .
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1 Certainly the Department has not. We have never

2 presented evidence; we have never made allegations with re-

3 spect to the nexus that exists between the situation which

4 includes a refusal to wheel for anticompetitive reasons and

. 5 the activities under the license.

6 This matter has not been briefed; it is not ripe

7 for disposition and probably won't be until af ter an evi-

8 dentiary hearing. Certainly it hasn't been raised directly

9 by the Applicant's notion.

10 They are seeking to elininate one of the activi-

11 ties in 'he situation in the guise of this motion. I would

12 di f f er with their characteriza tion of the issues to which

13 this activity is relevant.

14 I find it to be relevant in ma tters 4 through 7,

15 broad issues A and B. I didn't believe tha t this issue has

16 been iso 11ted by any of the parties, except AMP-ahio.

17 Certainly it nas been considered, as I said, in the aggre-

18 gate as part of the situation inconsistent, and if, as the

19 Applicant suggests, no proof was made of any other activity,

20 that night comprise -ituation inconsistent with the anti-

21 trust law. At the time the proof was failing, that would be

22 t,he proper time to determine whether a nexus exists solely

23 between this one activity, this one refusal to wheel for

24 anticompe titive re asons and the activities under the license.

25 'dR . BENEaW : Mr. Chairman, I would like to be
i

!

I
!

|
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1 heard briefly and in supplement of what Mr. Reynolds has been

'

2 saying.

3 Not speaking to the narrow issue which I think

4 Mr. Reynolds has addressed very well and which I would sup-

5 port, but the broader issue of where this Board finds itself

6 today.-

7 It seems to me coming from the experience that

G Mr. Frysiak knows, in a case similar to this one , but

9 smaller, which has been going on since December of this year;

10 and in that case, the Department and the Staff and the Inter-

Il venors, including Mr. Hjelmfelt have failed to complete

12 pu tti ng in their case yet.

13 I don't know i f this Board is yet fully aware

14 of Just how monumental these cases may be. When there is

15 an issue like this, and it is not an issue that you hear

16 this morning, that ny clients Ohio Edison and Pennsylvania

17 Power are in any way directly involved, but any opportunity

le this Board finds i tself wi th to narrow the issues here at

19 thi s s tage , and I ha ven't ht ard anything f rom the Department )
i

.
20 or Staf f that indicates to at that this issue can't be

21 looked at separately and decided upon; it seems to me the

22 Board ought to welcome the motion and the position

23 Mr. Reynolds is taking in the in te re s t of expediting this
1

24 proceeding.

25 With all these other parties involved, the case

1

1
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i l'.n talking about as a single applicant, and this case with

2 the multiple applicants and the different positions being

3 taken by Staff, and Justice and the Intervenors here , it

4 seems to me you must do everything you can if we are not

5 going to be in this forever.

6 You have already lost one part-time Board member

7 and I can understand why, facing the monumental task you had.

8 This is some thing judges do in federal courts in anti trus ts

9 every day and they welcome them. They do it in the face of

10 arguments like Mr. Charno just made. That is not a reason

11 for your not deciding this issue at this time.

12 MR. HJEL!! FELT 'tr. Cha i rman , i f I migh t respond..

13 First, I would like to make i t very clear that

14 PASNY wheeling refusal was put in issue you the City of

15 Cleveland, put in issue by the petition to intervene and we

16 have asserted it as an issue from the s tart.

17 Whether AMP-0 is in or out, wheeling is very much

18 a part of the activities which we have ccmplained about. We

19 have not isolated that as a single, indi vidual activi ty.

20 It is part of the pattern of activities, anticompetitive
.

21 activities which have created a situation inconsistent with

22 the anti trus t laws.

23 ance we get to finding that there is such a

24 situation, it would be clear that there is a nexus. I would

25 ce r ta inl y ag re e wi th .'.f r . Cha rno th a t i t i s no t a ppropr ia t e to
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1 break this down to the smallest conceivable portions and

2 then see if there is some sort of nexus between that and the

3 activities under the license.

4 I am still somewhat at a lost to understand pre-

S cisely what would be achieved if Applicants prevailed upon

6 their motion, and in any event, I th i nk from the conversation

7 and discussions ,everybody is having tha t same problen .
8 I think your problem is, right now we need a

9 statement of the nature of the case the Applicants intend to

10 presen t. Me understand their motion now.

11 In any event, the re is absolutely nothing that is

12 going to be gained b granting a motion now, which even the

13 Applicant can't tell us speci fically v. hat it is going to

14 achieve.
.

15 CHAIRM AN RIGLER: Thank you.

16 As the Board understands it, there is no opposi-

17 tien to the reques t to withdra'er by A1P-0. The pleading the

18 Applicant filed did not oppose the withdrawal. It merely

19 questioned a ruling on sumnary judgment motion.

20 Accordingly, the Board will rule leave for the

21 pe ti tion o f A'.iP-0 to withdraw from these proceedings is

22 granted.,

23 With respect to the motion for summary judgmen t,

24 it is our feeling that it may be premature in light of

25 .,t r . Reynolds.' assertion there are other incidents they night'
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I wish to allege could be curtailed under Item 5 of the

2 issues set forth in Hearing order Number 2, and on the other

3 hand, if they wish to pursue their present issue, it would

4 give them leave to proceed.

5 It is not necessary to rebrief it, because we

6 understand your position clearly. That would give the other

7 parties the opportunity to file any short response they may

8 wish to, although I think we understand their position quite

9 clearly.

10 The only additional element this provided is the

11 opportunity for you to put in other incidents in addition to

12 the P ASNY incident, which you say you ray be able to do with

13 further study of September 5th filings of the nature of

14 the case.

15 MR. REYNOLDS: I intend to file that paper this

16 af ternoon i f we break early enough. If we are talking about

17 just putting in another paper, I'm not sure what we are

18 accomplishing, because we have gone through it. We have rules

19 of procedure here that have been followed and the Commission's

20 rules in terms of a f fidavits and answers to a f fidavi ts and

21 fact statenents that aren't disputed and admitted fact in this

22 record, which everybody has had ample opportunity to respond

23 to.

24 I am a little ' eluctant to open the door again

25 to another whole series under the rules by filing a new

1
|

|

|
' ,
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1 paper, number one. Number two, I would not want to have a

2 paper that I filed this a f ternoon indicate in any way that

3 I am, therefore, waiving or giving up an opportunity to file

4 for summary judgment at scoe later date, e ve n a f te r the

5 hearing commences for that matter.

6 What is was suggesting is, I am not now in a

7 position to make the judgment as to the other allegations,

8 but I think I am well within the position to make it, because

9 AMP-0 has been an isola ted issue a ll along.

10 To the extent additional paper is necessary, I

11 will file it. But I hope we will not turn around at this

12 late date -- we ha ve pre tria l brie f s and tes timony and every-

13 thing else and have to go through anotner session af ter we

14 have gone through i t twice now in strict ccmpliance.

15 CH A I R'.t AN RI GLE R : ?| hat you file is a matter of

16 your judgmen t , because the other parties say the issue would

17 remain alive as part of an overall pnttern they intend to

18 establish, so you would have to consider whether, even if

19 you prevail with respect to an isolated incident involving

20 A"P-0 and PASNY, whether it would be worthwhile to you.
.

21 If you nake that judgnent, and you want to file

22 the motion, the Board is giving you leave to do so.,

23 '1R. REYNOLDS: I guess ny answer is, we made that

24 judgment. I really, I guess, one of the problems tha t I am

25 having wi th what I'm hearing is , if everybody is telling me



camil 1186

I it doesn't make any difference; why are they so opposed to

2 it?

3 It's been done properly. It was an issue framed

4' in a right way to the Board and it is for the Board to decide

- 5 in terns of what the Board's obligations are, and it has been

6 presented, it seems to me, if they are telling me they don't

7 care one way or the other, what is all the opposition for?

8 We made the judgment in our view it is appropriate

9 to file and we recognized in making that judgment that there

10 are other allegations which have been ratner amorphous and

11 are sonewhat clarified now, but that is something we also

12 have been aware of.

13 CHAIR 1AN RIGLER: If you do, we will consider

14 those previous arguments ard brie f s as fully applicable. So

15 the burden we are imposing on you is de nininis. We are

16 giving you leave to proceed as you see fit. The Board has

17 ruled.

18 MR. REYNOLDS: Just f or clarification, if I can

19 cdd one point, that is the only thing that I am a little

20 unclear en is what the effect of our filino has on our

21 af fidavi t and our s ta teaent of admi tted facts which was not

22 disputed by anybody, and which everybody had ample opportunity

23 to do.

24 We have no counter affidavits in this hearing.

25 Are we now saying we are going to refile and open it all up
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I again? What ef fect does the filing have under the facts of

2 ruling on -- here we have gone through this and nobody has

3 done anything twice? Are we going to give them a third

4 chance?

5 CHAI R'.! AN RI GLER : To dispute --

6 M7. REYNOLDS: Yes. They haven't been disputed

7 since discovery. They asked September 12th for leave to do

8 that and you granted leave, and the only thing I got was a

9 paper received September 14th, which wasn't mailed until

10 September lith.

Il CH AIRMAN RIGLER: Then the party can't contest it

12 then?

13 MR. REYNOLDS: That is what I am addressing my

14 remarks to. I want to make it clear.

15 MR. CHARN0 I have a problem with that. In e very

lo case in which this has been brought up, the Applicant's motion

17 has been directed to A'tP-0 to the alleoations made by AMP-0

18 and to a very specifically limited situation established by

19 A"P-O's intervention.

20 I f they are going to refile a motion directing

21 it against the case of one of the other parties, if that con-

22 cerns a re fusal to wheel, we've got a di f ferent si tua tion.

23 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I t will not be directed to a

24 refusal to wheel. It will still be directed to the specific

25 P ASNY-A"P-0 incident as a situation in and of itself.
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i MR. CHARNO: But it isn't a situation in and of

2 itself for the rest of the parties.

3 CHAIR'4AN RIGLER: That might be your response ,

4 then?

5 MR. CHAR!!O: I think that isn't a simple response-

6 we can rely on in prior pleadings to prove. I think we will

7 be put to a substantial burden by a newly filed motion.

8 Of course , we can take examination of the motion

9 and see exactly what they are taking. It could be there won't

10 be any more. But this could be a subs tantial burden.

11 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I think you ate already familiar

12 wi th the motion , because it is the same motion that they filed

13 against AMP-J, whi ch has been on the record now for some time.

14 MR. CHARNJ: Flith all respect, I don't believe that

15 tha t comparable ' action can be filed with respect to the

16 allegations of the Department, the Staff or the City of

17 Cleveland.

18 We have not made those a llega tions . What they are

19 attacting by AMP-Ohio's petition to intervene, we have not

20 alleged.
.

21 I assu:ne they have to change their allega tion.

22 They have to change the nature of their attack in order to

23 attack our cases. If they do so, then we are going to ha ve

24 to respond to that event.

25 MR. REYNOLDS: I first say i f Mr. Charno is willing
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I to concede that that situation is not inconsi: tent with the

2 antitrust laws, which it seems he is saying, he has to ha ve

3 a whole page of 40 or 50 incidents before he can get tha t ,

4 we will go along with that.

5 The other thing, this is sone thing everybody is

6 telling us is a si tua tion in this case. They are saying it

7 may be bundled together with another si tuation. But it

8 certainly has been isolated by the proceedings and it is

9 appropriate and ripe.for summary disposition.

10 I think that is something tha t should be done

11 before we get into the hearing and be fore we cat backed up

12 into prehearing briefs and the whole schedule is upon us

13 now any way, right around the corner.

14 C'iAI R'4 AM RIGLER: ''| e will proceed to the next.

IS agenda item, curtailment of issues.

16 Do any of the parties have any proposals for the

17 curtailment of any issues or any s Iggestions as to how the

18 case might be compressed?

19 MR. LESSY: Before we go to that, does the Board

20 anticipate that other parties will respond in writing to

E
21 Applicant's response to A'dP-Ws motion for leave to wi thdraw

22 petition to intervene which was handed over this morning, or
,

23 is a response to that still timely?

24 CHAITjAM RIGLER: The problem I have with that is,

25 does the response nove the Board to do anything?
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1 MR. REYNaLDS: To the Applicant's response?

2. CHAIR 1AH RIGLER: Yes. The Applicant's response

3 did not object to the wi thdrawal of AMP-U from the proceeding

4 and we have ruled on that. They are out.

5 All right.

6 The Applicant has indicated that it wants to pre-

7 serve the point that an isolated incident may be eliminated

8 from the case righ t now, namely the PAS:4Y power sale. We have

9 given then leave to preserve that, i f they wish, by re filing

10 a notion which would apply to other parties in the case, if

11 they are intent upon having us focus our attention on that

12 single incidant, then we believe that they are entitled to

13 do so. We gave then leave to do so.

14 Hut wi th respect to this particular pleading, the

15 Applicant's response filed this morning, I don't believe any-

16 thing further is required.

17 liR . LESSY: Thank you very much, sir.

18

19

20

21

22
,

23

24

25
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1 Cli AIRMAN RIGLER: I take it no one has any

2 extensive list of suggestions as to how to curtail the

3 issues?

4 MR. HJELMFELT: Mr. Chairman, the City of

5 Cleveland made a few suggested changes with respect to

6 the natters in controversy in its statement in the nature

7 of the case, that we intend to prevent.

8 I would suggest on the basis of some of the

9 poin ts we made the re that Issue 10 could be dropped.

10 Nith respect to Issue 11, i t is my under-

11 standing of the way the Vatter in Controversy Number 11 is

12 written, is that the Board would be looking at nexus for

13 each of the separa te er.umerated matters in Controversy,

14 I through 10, and, finally, if they found, f or e xample ,

15 that a Matter in Controversy Number 9, that that was

16 provad affir-'',1vely by the City of Cleveland, that then

17 the Board 'tould look to see if that had a nexus.

18 Tnen they would look to see .:hether Controversy 8

19 had a nexus.

20 We suggest that that is not the a ppropria te

21 approach, that what we should do is wait until we get

22 clear through, then the Board finds what the s i tua tion is,
,

>.

23 and then look to see i f tha t s itua tion, the total si tuation, i
|

24 not the separa te F.a tters in controversy, but the total

25 situation has a nexus.
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I I would suggest that is precisely what the

2 Board itself talked about in its ruling dated June 30,

3 ruling of the Board with respect to Applicants' proposal

4 for expediting the antitrust hearing process , and I

5 particularly invite the Board's attention to the botton

6 of page 7 and top of page 8 where the Board states we

7 agree that the nexus to which the Commission referred

8 in its Platerford opinion is the connection between a

9 situation inconsistent with the antitrust laws and
10 activi ties under the license, rather than the individual

11 natters in controversy.

12 CM AI R'!AM RIGLER: Tell meagain why you feel

13 tha t I ssu3 Number 10 is no longer a live issue or can oc

14 dropped.

15 'iR. HJEL'! FELT: Issue Number 10, as I under-.

16 stand it, is to look a t .that the Applicants have already

17 of fered, or allegedly of fered, to the intervenor and the

18 other parties, i f the of fer extends to other parties,

19 with respect to access to nuclear facilities, and then

20 make a determination whether this would deprive other

21 electric entities from realizing the ben fits of nuclear

2- power.

23 I would succest that the decision of the

24 Appeals Board in the /|olf Creek Case in ef fect ef fected

25 that -- tne e f fect of that decision is to say that the
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I matters which the Applcants purport to have -- the

2 offers they purport to have made do deny access, and

3 tha t that issue is already resolved

4 But that is not any longer anything that is

5 in contention.

6 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Do you have a response to

7 that, Mr. Reynolds?
.

8 MR. REYNOLDS: I do. Most assuredly.

9 I think that Mr. Hjelmfe lt has lost sight of

10 the fact that the decision that he is relying on came

il to the Appeal Board at the pleading stage in the context

12 where the Board was required, for purposes of making its

13 decision to accept as true the allegation that the --

14 in that case -- surplementary power was in e f fect necessary

15 or essential to meaningful a ccess.

16 So that the issue that came to that Appeal

17 Board was not one where there was any room for dispu te

18 as to what the meaning of meaningful a ccess or access

19 meant.

,

Tnat was not an open question.20

21 The Board had to take as true tne pleadings.

22 Th e n the pleadings said that the conditions in that case,
,

23 they had sone license conditions that have been accepted.

24 The pleading was tha t those licensing conditions

25 did not constitute meaningful access as a natter of fact.

|

1

!
|
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i On ruling on that you have to take the facts

2 as pled as being true.

3 It was in that context that the Board came

4 down with its ruling in that case.

5 That is far dif ferent from what we are

o talking about here whee there is a very real contest

7 over what meaningful access means or consists of, and the

8 Applicants' position as to what they pr> posed is that

9 it is more than adequate to satisfy the meaningful aspects

10 tes t that is being contested.

11 That certainly is a viable issue andis in a

12 con tex t which is quite different -- historically di f fe ren t

13 from wha t the 'sppeal Board addressed in the Xansas City

14 Case.

15 'fr. Charnof f just reminded me -- and it is a.

16 good point -- that all tha t the Appeal Board said in that

17 decision was that you could inquire into what was

18 neaningful access.

19 They did not go so far in that case as to

20 say as to what was given, whether it was or was not meaning-
.

21 ful access.

. 22 They said it is legitimate tomake an inquiry
|
|

23 in to that and for that purpose the peti tion would not be |

|

24 faulted.

25 I think that is quite a different thing.
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i The other point tha t wa s raised , I don't think that

2 the restatement of the issue that the City has sugges ted with

3 respect to issue No. 5, is one tha t the Applicants have

4 any real difficulty with.

5 On the matter of nexus, I think we ge t right back

6 to where we were when we started. Certainly an issue in

7 this case and a very real issue, is whether the alleged

8 situations that are said to be inconsistent with the anti-

9 trust laws , are a ttributable in any way to licensed activities.

10 And if the City is suggesting that in addition to that you

11 can bundle together all these activities and see i f tha t

12 consti tutes some other situation and that has a nexus, we have

13 no proble7 with that brie f f ormula tion of the issue.

14 But, we think tha t it is tota lly inappropriate to

15 try to do that kind of bundling toge ther, and blanket the

16 individual situations.

17 I think tha t is particularly true where you are

18 dealing with allegations that concern five Appl i can ts in dif-

19 ferent service areas on the basis of the allegations, no

20 interrelation whatsoever and no tie up. And then to come in

21 and say that i f somehow we can show a couple over here, and

22 a couple there, and a couple here, we can bundle everything

23 together and we don't need to worry about nexus until we do

24 our grouping ,ct, I think tha t is totally inconsistent with

25 what the statute pernits under the language , and cer tainly
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1 inconsistent with what the Commission's rulings are on the

2 nexus issue.

3 So we feel that the issue as framed, the aatter

4 in Controversy No. 11 is proper as to nexus, but if diey want

5 to, in addition, reformulate that issue to contemplate also a

6 nexus question with respect to tis grouping,we think that that

7 is also a very relevant question and one that would have to be
,

8 asked and answered bafore a ruling was issued in this case.

9 CHAIR'iAN RIGLER: Does the Applicant have any pro-

10 posals for the elinination or curtailment of issues?

11 '! 2 . REYI!aLDS: The Applicant would propose, has

12 proposed in the response that was filed, that the issues as

13 framed in ? rehearing Con ference Order I:o. 2, be cenfined to

14 the specific allegations tha t are se t forth in these

15 statenents.

16 The parties have now had an opportunity to se t

17 forth their allegation there is sone sta tement that they

10 want to cone back later and expand on i t , tha t they wan t

19 to ha ve that right.

20 Ne think this issue was speci fically de fined to

21 limit issues and define allega tions. There has been an

22 opportunity to do that. We think everybody should be held
-

,

23 to the s t1temen ts tha t th3y filed on the 5th.

24 CiiAIRMAN RIGLER: Letme inte rrupt you for a

25 minute.
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i Bring the Board up to date with respect to any

2 late delivery of documents. I know at some point the

3 parties were encouraged by the Board to work among themselves

4 with respect to delivery schedules and so forth.

5 By September 5th , had the other parties had the

6 opporcunity to examine the Applicants' lates t document

7 delivery?

8 '1 R . R EY.'M LDS : The latest delivery - !!r. Berger,

9 you will have to check me on the date.

10 '! R . BERGER: September 10th. A letter written

11 September 9th, whi ch we received September 10th.

12 ?.U. REY"aLDS: .Thich was the reports?

13 MF. BERGER: Right.

14 'n. REYNOLDS: There were, I f orget how many, four.

15 or five budget reports which had been requested during depo-

16 sitions. They were requested of Cleveland Electric

17 Illuminating Company, 'thich were delivered on, I am advised,

18 Sep tembe r 10.

19 Apart from that, the other document discovery nad

20 been completed and the documents had been delive red, I

21 believe, by the close of deposition period and made available

"

22 to central depository. There are the five audae t reports .

23 "R. CHARM 0: I think we disagree with tha t . Ple

24 received the last of the documents approxinately prior to

25 the delivery we just spoke of, on the 28 th or 29th of August.
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I "R. REYNOLDS: Is that Davis-Besse 2 and 3

2 documents?

3 "R. CHARMO: Yes.

4 MR. REYi:0LDS: That delivery, of course, was an

- 5 agreed date by couns el, and it was based on, as I recall, the

6 Departnent's request that we have a delay in order to assist

7 in answering the interrogatories in connection with the state-

8 men t of issues, and that we were going to have an extension

9 that we agreed to in order to have that delivery at that time.

10 C!!AI R'4 AN RIGLER: My ques tion was not cri tical . I

11 am just trying to get it f i '< e d for the Board's purposes.

12 VR. REVI: OLDS: I f .'/ r . Charno says it was August 29th

13 for the Davis-Besse 2 and 3 document delivery, I ce r ta i nly

14 will agree with hin. I don't have that date in hand. I think

15 the documen ts that were delivered at tha t time were minimal,

16 but certainly compared to what we had during the remaining

17 period.

18 But I think that the point that we are making is

19 that we have now had the statenent of allegations and the Board

20 has made it clear both in its order and also in conference
.

21 calls during the period that we were talking about extending

22 this, exactly how significant this s ta temen t -- the se sta te-
.

23 mants were. And we think that the parties should be held to

24 wha t they sta te speci fica lly. And to th e e x te n t tha t they

25 ha ve the broa i generalization, we don't think that should be
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1 permitted to sweep into this hearing some new allegation at

2 some later date.

3 CHAI R'.' AN RIGLER: In general I think th e Board will

4 agree with you, and that we will confine ourselves during the

5 evidentiary stage, to the matters set forth in the September

6 5th filings. The one exception being good cause for

7 expansion. I am thinking of possibili ties -- I suppose it

0 is renotely possible some privileged documents may appear

9 which would permit some of the parties to extend their

10 allegations.

Il '4 R . REY"0LDS: I guess there is that remote

12 possibility.

13 3130, let ne just make reference to the point that

14 is also in our response, which goes to the City of Cleveland's

15 s ta toman t, and in that statement the City of Cleveland has

16 included allegations which are addressed to activities that

17 concern Applicants other than Cleveland Electric Illuminating

18 Company.

19 Now, the City of Cleveland has filed three petitions

20 to intervene, and in none of those filir.gs is there a ref erence

21 either general or specific, to activities of anybody other than

22 the Cleveland 'ilec tric Illumina ting Company.

23 And "le would think that for purposes of framing

24 issues, thi s Board should carve out right now at the outset,

25 any evidence by the City that would go to activities by any

|

t
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I of the other Applicants in their service areas , the City does

2 not compete with those Applicants. It is not in those service

3 areas. They are all remote from the City and there is nothing

4 in the petitions -- three pe ti tions to intervene of the

5 City, that would permit this kind cf an allega tion a t this

6 late date for purposes o f presenting the case that they want

7 to nake.

8 So, we would nove, or request th3t the Board

9 elininate those allcoations entirely from the Ci ty's ca se ,

10 thos e that relate to any of the Applican ts , other tnan CEI .

I1 Acart f rot 1 th7L, I think the t I have covered

12 pre tty thorou7hly in ny response the -- I think we have

13 touched on the va;ueness point.

14 If there are a few examples in the response that the

IS Jo3rd fee. can be he lpf ul, I can oive additional exam,les

16 by going through each of the slaterents wnere the l anq uag e is

17 So vague .r3 to be totally uninformative and we feel th a t type

18 of vague pleading or assertion should be confined to the

19 spectfics 'tithin the paper.

20 C'I AI R:.1.$ :1 RI GLEi? : .ir. Hje l,f el t did you have a
'

21 response ' tith respect to Cleveland's presen tation o f evidence

- 22 against the Anplicant, CEI ?

23 "R. HJEL'iFELT: Yes, I do.

24 J!rst, the statement that Cleveland's petitions did
,

|

25 not refer to the other Acplicants is obviously false. 'We d id
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I refer to each and every one of the other Applicants in our

2 peti tion, and we referred to the CAPCO group on numerous

3 occasions in our petition.

4 111th respect to the type of evidence we would be

5 submitting, we would expect the evidence of, for example,.

6 Toledo Edison's activities with respect to some of the

7 cuni cipali ties or co-ops within its territory, that

6 evidence we anticipate would probably come in throsgh the

9 evidence of the Staff or the Department, and we don' t an tici-

10 pa te presenting a grea t deal of evidence on that. Probably

11 none at all inasnuch as a lot has already been presented.

12 Tnere are certain activities, however, wnich the

13 Applicants have taken individually with respect to munici-

14 pali ties within their service territories, or with respect

15 to cooperatives, which i f you comp 7ra i t and take it all

16 toge the r , it does show there v,s a conspiracy to koep nunici-

17 palities out of CAPCO, f or e xample .

18 To the extent that any of this eviconce of, for

19 oxample, Duquesne's activities with respect to Pitcairn,

20 ladicate that there was such a conspiracy, we feel that it is

21 f airly wi thin our pe ti tion , and we would in tend to o f fer

22 evidence on that.
,

23 I also would like to ma ke a general commen t wi th

24 respect to what we undertcok to do in the filing of the

25 nature of that we presenti t ha t is what we did.
,

|
|

|
|

|

|

|
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1 ;le did not undertake to list in detail each and

2 every piece of evidence. I recogni7.e the Chairman was speakino

3 of issues and limiting us to issues that are fairly raised

4 by our s tatenent. And as long as that is what the

5 Board had in nind, I have no problem with i t.
.

6 But, I certainly don't vant to be limited to just

7 the evidence speci fically mentioned here. I would like

e to refer to a f ew other statements contained in the

9 Applican t's response to our statement.

10 First, they state that our de finition of what

11 we believe the evidence will show the regional power e xchcinge

12 mar %et would be, would stretch from coast to coast.

13 Ubviously, they didn't road prie 2 of our state-

14 ment whore we st1ted that we believe tha t the CCC f is the

15 relevant geographic market for the regional power exchange

16 market.

17 For the 'aos t pa r t , the objec tions seem to be that

18 the Staf f and the Department and the City of Cleveland have

19 not proveJ their case yet, which I think has absolutely

20 nothing to do with what is involved in this stage of the

21 proceeding.

. 22 I think it is very clear that all the par ties ,
.

23 the Staff, the Department and the City of Cleveland clearly

24 maJe a full and complete statenant of the nature of the case

25 they intend to present.

1

.
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I "R. LESSY: The Sta f f would also like to make a

2 staterent.

3 C.i AI R'4 Ai; RI GLER : /.ddressing your self to curtail-

4 men t of, elimination of issues , hopefully?

5 .id . LESSY: Yes, and our pleading.'

6 "r. Hjelnfelt directed himself to, I believe, a

7 matter in controversy on the broad issue 10; whether

U Applicants' p7licy or policies with respect to providing a ccess

9 to the nucle 1r facilities if other electric entities are -

10 if they are ef eariva-! from realizing the bene fi ts of nuclear

il pmle r .

12 The Sta f f will present evid3nce wi th re.;p e c t to

13 !:orn Glov> land Electric illuninating C p,ny and the Duauesne

64 Li :h t Con nny, whose policies have deprivati certain

15 en ti ti es --

lo CH il R '.i A': RI GLER ; i;h i ch one s ?

17 'JD. L3SSY: CEI anc Un :uesne -- pre ve n ted them

lu tram bene fits o f nucleir power.

tne nexus na tter , \(TN Mn19 Pith respect to I:o. I1, we

FM Q p'.t kto ,Arol 4 cantohroposa l +x 'cd20 briefe:f n-resco se -'

he m& 47 .,
'

21 M i '' !s t ' "-i', nrn-" @. viha t is the :nuning of the phrase

22 "activitles or situations inconsis tent 'il th the en ti -tr us t
.

23 la ws . "

N I think the meaning of th 7t phrase resnives the

25 question as to the ther or not you ha ve tn crove a nexus betwean
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I each individual activity, or the anti-competitive si tuation as

2 a whole, and the Board has dealt with that.

3 tion , in addition we would like to make the

4 following clarification, after having read Applicants'

5 respense. It may be -- especially with respect to markets,

6 we want to nah absolutely certain tha t they understand the

7 nature of our pleading, and to that extent I would like to

8 ma': e the followin7 supplement:

9 Under matter in Controversy %'o. 4, the natter is
NtiWM<

10 whe ther the co,bined C APCO c^-te it-ias, CCCT, is an appro-

11 priate geographic narket for analyzing the possible creation or

12 naintenance of a situation.

13 I t continues , we have rea j A policants' response

14 and we have consulted with the economis t who is going to

15 presei.t evidence wi th respect to this , and Sta f f will demon-

Io strate by the use of expert te s timony , e, con omi c tes tinony ,
c. % h Ad%m

17 that the combinaa CAPC0 -

: ' i '' " . : is a relevant
,

18 geographic market for anti-trust ena lysis.

19 In adJition, the areas reached by Applicant's'"

20 tr1nsmicsion f acilities are also relevan t ; Sic nar'kets.

21 Saying tha t in t1rns of geocr9phic nari:ets -'

22 CHAIR'!A:! RIGLER: 7| hat do you nean " reached by

23 each Applicant's transmission f acili ty"?

24 19. L2SSY: By that we mean the territories. It is

25 a modification of the phrase " service areas."

|
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i A service area can be neasured by a number of

2 ways. He are looking at the transmission systems as a

3 neasuremen of the area genera lly which they serve, the

a specific area which they serve.

5 Me are looking at that as a marke t.
mhd

6 Having said that, we have reachedfare there any

7 relevant geographic submarkets, and i f so, what are h '

8 boundaries?

9 dur positon is, that there may be. But we are not

10 attempting to de fine any for purposes of our analysis.

11 So the first two steps are, that the geographic

12 markets, relevant geographic markets, are the CCCT, and the

13 areas reached by eech Applicant's tranc.nission f acilitics --

14 and we won't a ttempt to define any submarke ts for purposes of

15 our analysis.

16 Ilov , the question also arose in this pleading, as

17 to the ge7 graphic extent of the produc t marke t.

18 f.'a t u r 711 y , the qecoraphic bounds of the product

19 narket are the geographic market. The ques tion wa s raised

20 as to whether or not the relevant product market was, in

21 fact, boundless.

22 Mell, this comes up -- we assuce when we define a
it%b:o AC

23 relevant geographic market, that tha t ! 1 . ''d produc t market!
N1 N

24 th a t is de fini ti on..

25 The product market does not go from coast to coast
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1 it is limited by the geographical market.

2 With respect to the matter in Controversy 3, which

3 is the description of the relevant product market, th e lanquage

4 says, whether any or all of the following are relevant product

5 narkets: Regional power exchange, bulk power transactions ,

6 retail power transactions.

7 he use the phrase bulk power services. Bulk

8 power transactions.

9 '/|e want Applicants to make sure, since tha t is a

10 tern of the art, what we ger.erally nean y the phrase bulk
pmA

11 power services as to the rele vant r^ 7 n7rke t. By that we

12 mean ccordinatad planning and development, intercennection co-s

13 ordina tion o f reser ve capaci ty levels , coordina ted opera tion ,

14 other power and energy exchanges, wheeling, things or tha t

15 nature, so tha t there is no confusion as to that.

16 The geographic linits of tha t produc t marke t is

17 the geogr10 hic narket.

18 So I hop.' that serves to clarify our posi tion.

19 Now, there is one other clarification I would like

20 to make. Since the time we draf ted this and in lieu of.the

21 Board's agreement wi th Applicants tha t this is somewhat

22 limiting as to the e vidence to be presented in evidentiary

23 hearing, we would like to modify the last sentence on page 5

24 of our pleading.

25

,

t .
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I CHAI RM AN RIGLER: When you say the Boa rd's agree-

2 ment with Applicant, you mean our acceptance of their

3 position?

4 MR. LESSY: I'm sorry, yes, sir. I stand cor-

5 rected.
..

6 With respect to the last sentence of page 5 of our

7 pleading entitled ":!sture of Case to be Presented by NRC

8 Sta f f," which deals with Ohio Edison Company wi th respect

9 to items called (d), we would like to slightly nodify that

10 by saying the existing language is a poli 'y of imposing long-

11 term capacity restrictions, uculd li%e to add, an-1 financing

12 restrictions, an d financing restrictions is added in con-

13 tracts, the existinq language we li%o to add for proposci
edod; ahtu.htm_3

14 contracts with w'.. ''rlcca "which," and we will delete the

15 word " restrictions." The rest continues.

lo So that we are 1 coking at 2 policies. A long-tern

17 capaci ty res trict ica>,and financing res tric tions in both con-

18 tracts or proposed contracts.

19 Since that is a new -- a slight modification of

20 that particular ma tter, i f Applica nt .truld like to respond to

21 that, the Staff would be receptive to that, but in light of

22 the Board's decision this morning, we would like to have that

23 one change.

24 'm. BEM.?JW: I would like to respond on the last.

25 point.

*
.,

(
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i CHAIRMAt; RIGLER: Just a moment, Mr. Benbow.

2 Would you reread that?

3 MR. LESSY: A policy of imposing long-term capacity

4 restrictions and financina restric tions in contracts or pro-
s. M b d v

5 posed contracts with v";1 :s: '' customers which have an
..

6 adverse effect on the operation and growth of the systens of

7 said customers in a aanner inconsistent wi th the antitrust
8 laws.

9 We are adding 5 words and deleting one. I think

10 that will conclude what we have to say, sir.

Il C![AI RM MI RI GLER : Th a t wa s read as modified.

12 'fR. LESSY: Yes, sir.

13 CH.\ I R " A RIGLER: '/ r . Be nbow , vou wanted to make

14 a response?

15 MR. BENBOW: Yes, briefly.

16 I anpr e ciat e Mr . Le ssy's e f f orts to clarify what

17 he meant by things, although I must adm.it his atteng ted
18 clarification of relevant narke ts le f t ne in as much dark as
19 I was before he started.

20 As far as addino things, as he is prooosing 'to do

21 now, to add financing restrictions and to ad ! proposed con-

22 tracts as well as actual contracts with respect to Ohio

2'3 Edison, it seems to me he is ignoring this Board's order.

24 He was 1pposed to get this in by Septe'ber 5th

25 as I understood i- and now is not the tine when we are heading
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I for trial, preparing our case based on what he said

2 December 5th.

3 The reason my associate isn't here this morning

4 is he is out in Akron, Ohio, ge tting ready to meet these
,

5 charges. There cones a time in a proceeding, the Sta f f must
.

o find and I realize this is the first time this Staff

7 actively engaged in one of these cases tha t they mus t learn

8 that there comes a time when amending and adding of charges

9 nust cease, so I very strenuously object to this addi tion

10 and we move to have this propnsed addition stricken or not

11 received.

12 CHAIP'4A!! RICLER: All right. Me have pl ?nty of

13 time before the hearing to tne into r.ccoun t these new

14 ch a n nes . Neither do I find them to be so subs tan ti al th a t

IS they would impose any undue burden on you.

16 The objection is overruled.

17 'de are coing to take a 5-minute recess now. When

18 we come back -- are you finishad, '!r . Lessy?

19 MR. LESSY: I may be.

20 As to responsiveness on discovery, Mr. Vo?ler is

21 consulting with counsel for Duquesne Light Company ancf we may

22 have one matter with respect not as to issues, but as to

'!e may or may not h'.vc some thing23 turning over documents. .

24 to add a f ter the break.

25 CHAI:rJA:: RIGLER: When we ceae back, I want to

|
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i rais e the sub.lc ' of any possibility of stipulations which

2 would assist in compressing the factual naterial which would

3 have to be introduced af ter an evidentiary hearing.

4 I don't know if the parties have tal':ed anong

5 themselves or not. Obviously the Boa rd would encourage any

o stipulations you could give us.

7 I would like to take a poll of the various

8 parties when we come back. We also, whe n we come back, will

9 be talking about the Department of Justica's motion to aiiend

10 the schedule.

11 (Recess.)

12 MR. LESSY: The Staff has nothing to add to its

13 remarks before the break, sir.

14 CH AI R'.t AN RIGLER: Let me go back to one other

15 point.

16 Not to open up the sub ject, again, but i f you do

17 file a new motion for summary Judanent, your moving papers

18 should request that the previnos a f fidavi ts he accep ted with

19 respect to the new motion ra ther than filing new a f fidavits.

20 There should be some re ference back to the f a c tua l

21 materials which supported your original notion.

22 11ere you about to rise, Mr. Paynolds, nn inother
.

23 point? Were you about to bring up another point be fore the

24 Board?

25 MR. HEY NOLDS : I was going to ask what the schedule

i
.
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I is for responses, or are there no respenses to be received?

2 CHAIRLiAN RIGLER: Responses?

3 MR. REYt:0LDS: To filing which incorporates by

4 re fe rence the prior pleadings in order to bring to the Board

5 the issues that have been presented on summary disposition.

6 CHAIR 1AN RIGLER: I did give them leave to file

7 response, it would be the usual period set f orth in the rules.

8 'ohether they can file factual responses I would say is

9 questiona'le, but since none of them seem to have indi ca tedo

10 an intent to file a factual response that nay not be an issue.

11 VP. CHAPMO: Yay I point out an ambigui ty wi th

12 regard to the ruins on response to surrary disposi tion. This

13 ambi ui ty has come up a nur,ber of tines recently wi th one

14 licensing board holding the response time is the nornal 5

15 days plus mailing time and at least the Sta f f submi ttal in

ic another case, suqoesting in 2749, I guess it is, which is

17 the rule dealing with notions for summary disposition, the

18 Staff while acreeino with the Board in the first case, in

19 another case has said that i t may 've ll be th a t the time is

20 somethina else other than that, because there is sone thing

21 in suggesting that responses should co e in no later than

22 2, days prior to the beginning of the hearing.

23 The Licensing Board tha t se t the schedule on

24 tha t had indicated that that was just an outsida -!s t e , that

25 the normal rules dealing wi th responses to motions under
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1 2.730, I believe it is, shod 1d apply.

2 CH AIRMAN RIGLER: I think tha t is the S-day re-

3 sponse period, 10 days to the Staff.

4 MR. LESSY: That is acceptable t o the Sta ff.

5 CHAI R'.! AN RIGLER: In other words , we will f ollow

6 2.730.

7 MR. HJEL" FELT: Mr. Chairman, just so the Board

8 is not misled, the City of Clevc-land may wcnt to file cer-

9 tain factual matters that we obtained on discovery, but I

10 want to look at them very closely be fore I do, so I can't

il say for you I will.

12 CHAI R" AM RIGLER: I will look at what you file.

13 fio need to respond, 'i r . Reynolds, but I must say.

14 th1t tha t would ra is e a c.ues tion , perhaps, as to " thy factual

15 responses .mre not filed by Septe.Ther 12th.

16 So you think abou t th a t care fully before you do

17 it. I t is possible that the applicant would ask us not to

18 receive them and we miaht agree wi th the Applicant,

19 Mr. Hjelmfelt. It is possible Ne would disagree.

20 MR. HJELMFELT: I merely cite the Hauser a f fidavi t

'

21 as a precedent for a late filing.

22 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: There is one other m7 tter that

23 I think we might bring up at this point. That is a pending

24 motion to strike from the record certain policy s t7 te'1ents

25 of the Applicants with respect to access to nuclear

|
1
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i facilities. I believe tha t tha t is currently an unresol ved

2 issue.

3 We did not have it on the agenda this morning. I

4 must confess that I am not overwhelmed with the importance

5 of the issue.

6 I f the Applicant states tha t its policy is such

7 and such, and if they adhere to that policy, I suppose that

6 that would be their policy. If the Staf f is complaining

9 that that is not binding on the Be .- d, or on any posi tion ,

10 they would ta''.e in the hearing, I . iou ld certainly agree

11 with that.

12 If you are saying, 'T r . Lessy, that their policy

13 statement is untested, it mav be chaqqed in its full dimen-

14 sion and its full dimensions are not t:n ow, ; I .inuld agree with

IS that.

16 At the same time, if they have ~ policy, Uley have

17 a policy that they can apply as they wish.

18 Am I missing something in the c en tr ov? rsy?

19 ?.tR. LE35Y: Yes, sir. The question in the Sta f f's

20 mind, sir, is what is'the policy? Is the policy an of ficial
..

21 company policy, a form of conduc t , a policy of offering
(N-eau

22 access to facilities, for example? whather '.'' ,colicy W .
}

files and declares as a ,pn y %uwa-
,

s'.cy?23 is some thing that econsel _

24 /|ha t we don't want is a presunction with respect

25 to the matter in controversy as to what the polici?s of
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| Applicants are.

2 A presumption on the record, or in the mind of

3 the Board, since most of the prehearing Board will be the

4 trial Board, as to what in fact the policies are. We don't-

S want our case in chie f which will attempt to establish by

6 factual evidence and documentary evidence as to what the

7 policies in f act have been and thether the people in

8 Applicant's service territories have gotten of fers pursuant

9 to those policies to be in the nature of a rebuttal.

10 We want the record clean. In order to get the

11 record clean as to addressing what their policies are, we

12 thought if those licenne condi tiens had been strickon fro,

13 the record, we start at grounf mro. /.a d on 't s tar t wi th

14 essentially the re cord clouded as tn 'tha t policie s have

15 been.

16 Tha t is simply our position.

17 MR. REYNGLDS: Well, I guess I on still having

18 the same trouble that I helieve the Chairman as having. Th e

19 policies that vere set f or tn i n the '/ arch en s riling are the

20 polic.ies of the company. Whether we put that filing in a

..

21 drawer or anyplace else, it is still going to he the policy.

22 I am not sure I understand '/,r. Lassy's point that
.

23 somehow because the la"!ver addresses the Board and s ta tes

24 what the policy is in tha coatext of a ver" appropria te

25 pleading to do so, that that s ,aehaw is to be niven trea tmen t
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I such as striking the pleading.

2 I think tha t rea lly the Board knows wha t toe policy

3 statements are. It had to read the pleading of the Applicants

4 at the time it resolved the question, so that striking the

5 pleading isn't going to nake any dif ference one way or the

o other.
.

7 CHAIR"AN pIGLER: And leaving it in is not going

8 to preven t Mr. Lessy f rom cha llenoing ci tner the policy or its

9 implementation.

10 MR. REYNuLu ' I wouldn't take that position and

11 I think we would be very hard pressed to sustain it if we did.

12 It is open to cha llence by Mr. Le ssy or anybody else. That

13 is the policy.

14 We felt the concelled to :3dvise the Board of th?

15 policy and also the other parties and the Ci ty of Cleveland

16 and the other nunicipalities what our policy is. It is a well

17 known policy. There isn't any Secret about it. I don't know

18 wha t s triking i t tron th3 pleadings does for "r. Lessy.

19 MR. LESSY: I quess the poi n t i s tha t you don' t

20 declare a policy by flat. Policy to me anans a p7ttern, or
.

21 course of conduct; i t aeans a com,i tmen t to do some thing.

22 In the process of filing a reqsest for an e xpedi ted

there wore certain licansethe basis of a motion,h23 heiring, on
6MV; \b

24 conditions attachad L: .

" " ,*fecuest and t:iat notion-'

25 in the for, of the action was denied.
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I IJow , the record should be clear, but it is not.

2 There is a footnote in the pleading tha t says , but these

3 are our policies and they will stay in the record.

- 4 Now, I wouldn't have a fight, or have an objection

5 in the event that when the Board goes to hearing, the ques tion

6 as to what policies are is at issue a nd we start at graund

7 zero, but if we start with those license conditions as such,

8 with us attempt!ng to refute those, or actually our direct

9 testimony, in effect, being rebuttal, then I would h 7ve a

10 problen, b^cause I think the procedural aspects are ques-

Il tioned.

12 Whether they are left in the rec ord or no t, I would

13 like the Board to have in nind tha t there has been no

14 evidentiarv oroof, other than assertions, as to what in fact

15 the poli cies are.

16 CH AI R:! All RI GLER: Mr. Charnn, had you joined in

17 Mr. Enssy's objection?

18 M R . C H .'.R M O : I:0, the Department did not.

19 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: '/ as any other par ty a f fec ted?

20 Well, does it really require a ruling, then,

21 Mr. Lessy?

22 I hear what you say and I agree ith you. I hear-

,

23 what "r. Reynolds said and I am still not persuaded that we

24 have any issue in real controversy here.

25 MR. LESSY: Fine.
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i CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Have any of you good news to

2 report to the Board with respect to prospective stipulations?

3 As has been discussed, I will start with you, Mr. Charno.

4 MR. CHARN0: There haven't been any discussions

,

between the Department and Applicant. We were discussing5

o something else relating to document discovery, but we cer-

7 tainly have no objection to exploring the possibility of

8 stipulation.

9 Pie have had some substantial di f ficul ty, but we

10 attempted to do so at more leisure earlier in the proceeding

11 in arriving at stipulations that were acceptable to both the

12 Department and the Applicant.

13 t>bviously we had no objecticn to his expl oring

14 it. I think at the very least, we could probably es tablish

15 some circumstances estaolishing the authenticity of documents,

lo at least the Deoartment and Anplicant have discussed pre-

17 viously.

18 CHAIRM AN RI CLER: Are we oning to have any problems

19 wi th respect to authenticity of documents ?

20 .!R. REYNOLDS: There are an awful lot of documents,'

21 so I don't really know. I dcn't foresee any ncnunon tal proo-

. 22 lems with the authenticity of documents.

2J CHAIRMAN RIGLER: E y '. n d 1croa, docuuents from

24 the Acplicant's files will not be challen;cd fnr authenticity.

25 Right?
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i VR. REYNLLDS: I would say generally, that is

2 right. We would not anticipate any. The re is some confusion

3 with respect to some documents because they have been moved

4 back and forth and should ha ve fell and so on. I am not sure

5 whose files they came from or who they belong to or wnere they

o came f rom, and there have also been sore re ferences in this

7 proceedino to files that did not clearly ccme from Applicant's

8 files, but were taken from proceedings in other cases before

9 this Commission.

10 I would have a lot of dif ficulty with any kind of

11 general statement at this stage as to no contest on authenti-

12 city, but I th i n' as to the bulk of the document production,

13 they can be identified as such by the /pplicant's document

14 section. There will not be any nonumental proolens with

15 rescect to authenticity.

16 MR. CHARNo I believe the agreenents be tween the

17 Apolicants and the Department is embodied in a deposition

18 transcript taken in -- taken of one of the Toledo Edison

19 witnesses.

20 "R. REYNJLDS: Cleveland Electric I ll umina ting

21 Company witness.

22 I take it it is essentially as I indicated. We
.

23 will not have a blanket objection on authenticity. Taere may

24 be isolated problems involved, obviously, with this nunber of

25 documents.

l

|
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i '1h 11 e I am up, do you want ne to address the ques-,

2 tion of stipulations? I guess tha t is what was on the table.

3 CH AI R'.! AN RI GLER : We do.

4 .1 R . REY;MLDS : Applicants 3re equally receptive'

. 5 to exploring the possibility of s tipula tion. "|e don't really

6 see anything that we have read so f ar that would enable us to

7 stipulate to any matters in this case at the present time.

8 Cert inly the clarification by If r. Lessy as to

9 rele vant markets leaves us pre tty much as confused as be fore

10 and we would not 'ce willino to stipulate to any aspect of the

11 geonra;; hic or product narket cuestion. We think tha t should

12 be proven and I gunss that, re a l l y , where the Applican ts are

13 at this st,ae is, 'te are not procarei to stipulate to any

14 natters.

15 CHAIR'(AN RIGLER: .How about charts and exhibi ts
%dhAe sp .m

lo on individtal r'- : .t . Mi rar':ets as 'r. Lessy was

individual cc 9 e g~h M AwQc
17 defining then? Charts or exhibits en ,. b i i ,

18 tonici ..'..;.--

19 "R. REY t'O LDS : For wh7t purpose?

20 CH AI .T.t A!' 'iI GLER : I unders tcod '!r. Lessy to come up

Gw y-q. i t - - i a ,ALA t%-te,21 with a subaarket definition of individual u t_

22 1.e., served by transnission lines. Can tha t snrt of thing
,

23 be agreed upon and the chart --

24 '( R . R EYi'O LE S : Not as a re levant marke t , no, sir.

25 CH AI R|.! AN RIGLER: Okay. You car argue about



5 caml4 1220

I whe ther or not it is a relevant market.

2 MR. REYt:0LDS: I guess, again, if you talk about

3 boundaries of the market, if a company has a transmission

4 line running this way, is the area the whole circle or what-

5 ever the distribution of service is of the transmission and,

6 therefore, there are separa te pockets within that area which

7 'ard the markets that are relevant.

8 It is not an easy cuestion. I don't think we are

9 prepared w!thout some demonstration of proof to say that you

10 can take a central point and go to the outer limit of what-

11 ever the longest transmission line is and draw a circle r.nd

12 say that that is a relevant market.

13 I think tha t is unrealistic in terns of how things

14 operate in this industry and we wouldn't be at all amenible

IS to a stipulation to that, er any kind cf map drmfing as to

lo that e f f ect.

17

18

19

20

21

22
,

23
1

24 l

25
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I MR. LESSY: With respect to naps , si r,

2 during discovery the Sta f f reouested of Applicant to be

3 provided by the Duquesne Light Company a copy of the

4 most recent CAPCO aap.

5 The most recent. What we are told was there

6 was one seven or eight years old, but that one was in

7 preparation in February.

8 ;Tnat we intend to do is to rely on their own

9 maps for the proof of the neocraphi c -- of wha t C APCO

10 is in essence and also in terms of the facilities vi th in
11 CAPCO.

12 ;ie have been assured very recen tly that we

13 uill be providad that map as soon as it is availabla .

14 If the '74 -- the nost recent map -- i s not

IS available, wha t we are going to ha ve to do is rely on

lo the 1969 map with oral test 1 Tony addinq thereto any

17 chanoes since '69, which wnuld be a considerable burden.

18 So it is our hope, and we have be3n assured,

19 that Applicants will uso due diligence to ce t us that

20 nao as soon as they can, so i t would obvia te the necessity

21 for testimony that is going to be very boring to read.

22 It is goina to talk about in 1970 this was added and that

23 was added. Internals. Geographic boundaries. Since we

24 are using -- intend to use, relied on the ir represen ta tion

25 that ao could use, their own facilities nap.
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i I think that will take care of that part

2 of the problem at least.

3 The individual areas reached by the

4 individual transmission systens of each individual
cm

. 5 applicant, we view 44e- narkets along with the CCCT.

o Not submarkets.

7 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: How about power sales

H in the intercompany trans fer? Can you s tipula te wha t

9 they were during any relevant year? Have vou discussed

10 that at all? Exchannes between CAPCD nember companies,

11 for example, that sort o f thing, i f tha t comes in?

12 1R. REY:! OLDS : I a.m not willina to s tipulate

13 on a cenoral basis. I f the othe r parties would like to

14 present us with something specific, we "t i l l ce r ta inl y

15 exolore the possibility of stipula ting as to that specific

10 na tter, but a t the nonent I unuld not 1:e in any posi tion

17 to make a stipulation either as to prcducts or power

18 exchange markets or geographic anr%e ts or wha tever this

19 coordinated departnent market is that suddenly is in the

20 middle of this whole thing.

21 MR. LESSY: ?! hat we are going to rely on,

22 sir, in terms of power transmi tted over the lines, is

23 Applicants' report to the Feder71 Power Commission on

24 Forms 10 and 12.

25 It is a common indus try recort by all electric
;

|
l

i
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I utilities and certain transactions and amounts of hours

2 exchanced are listed there.

3 It is a generally accepted applicant

4 prepared report.

5 I assume Applicants don't ha ve any

6 objection to the use of FPC Forms 10 and 12.

7 MR. REYNOLDS: It depends on how you use

8 them.

9 "R. LESSY: The use of information contlined

10 therein, preoared by each individual ccmpany.

11 '4 R . REYMuLDS: I can't answer that at this

12 time unti! I ':now wna t the use is.

13 ?!R. LESSY: I can see ve are going to have

14 dif ficulty in arriving a t any stipulations.

15 'iR. CHARNUFr; I th in': it is obvious we are.
-

16 willing to sit down and talk to pocple of all of the

17 other parties, all three parties, a t a point when they

18 are ready.

'ie shouldn't be trying to stipulate to some19 ,

20 general principle.
.

21 CH AI R.". AM RIGLER : nhy are you saying they

22 should come to you with such propocals? The Board has |

23 been under the opinion that the Arplicant deened time

24 to be of the essence and they want a ruling frc.a the Board

25 as soon as possible, and yet your posture seems to be one

.
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i of waiting for them to come to you.

2 Can't the parties move together on these

3 things and compress the time nc:essary to comple te the

4 hearing?-

5 'tR. CHARNuPF: Time is clearly of the.

6 essence.
~

7 Secondly, we can't do anything until we

8 know what information they propose to proceed with .

9 I have nothing to come forward with. It

10 is their burden to tell me what they intend to

11 introduce and I will be clad to do what we can to

12 expedite the receipt into evidence o f these p1rticular

13 matters by way of s tipula tion.

14 I have no idea wh7t they are cominq forth

15 with. All we have are these docunents that we got on

16 September 5, which have certain degrees of specificity

17 in then and considerable degrees of ncnspecificity in

18 them.

19 We ha ve sta tements f rom the Ci ty of

20 Cleveland saying they are going to rely on certain
.

21 documents, not identified in speci fics.

22 We have certain statements to the same

23 effect bythe NRC Staff not identified specifically.

24 JIe are perfectly anxious to coopera te in

25 noving the receipt of evidence of va lid e vidence , 'and
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i we will do all we can, but I can't say anything more

2 than I an prepared to meet with them.

3 |1R. HJEL'.iFELT: If I might, I migh t be --

4 Mr. Charnoff is going to present certain evidence about,"

S for example, the City of Cleveland that night be

6 stipulated again, if he will come forward to us.

7 So I think it is a two-way s tree t tha t

8 either party can take the init iative with.

9 It seems to me the re probably are basic

10 numerous facts which cculd very well be the basis of a

il stipulation.

12 That procedure was f ollowed in the ?h terford

13 Case.

14 However, working out the stipulation took

15 some tine, a n ti ay particular position is that between nov

16 and the scheJuled date. I don't think I h7ve a great deal

17 of time to devote to that.

18 CH AI R.'t AM RI GLER : As an al terna ti ve to a

19 stipulation, have the parties, other than the Applicants,

20 considered mat:ing a joint request for cdmission, and have
i

21 the .\pplicants considered making a request for admission )

22 against any of the parties t ha t aculd de v' lop sone of the*

23 facts?

24 M1. HJEL'lFELT: The City of C1eveland is

25 considering aa'<ing a request for admissions. I have not -

1

I
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I talked to the Sta f f or Justice about tha t at this

2 point.

3 MR. CHARNoFF I might say other than the

- 4 admission we received today for a t least one or maybe

,
S all of the parties that the isolated instance may have

6 no nexus to this particular situation.

7 MR. LESSY: I cb je c t to tha t. The Staff

8 didn't make ad+ission to that.

9 CH AI R.'t AM R I GLER : 3.nother cuestion for the

10 Applicants is there any possibility that you would

11 stipulate with respect to anythino contained in your

12 a ss ump ti on s arguendo, which were filed be f ore the

13 Board orlier this sumner?

14 I am perfectly aware tha t those assumptions

15 were mm'a in the context of a particular motion and not

to binding ani obviously the Eoard drew no infarences

17 from them.

le ..tR. CHAR:;0FF We have revi ewed that and'

19 reviewod it at the time, very frankly, when we made

20 the assumptions arguendo.
.

21 Me see no way we can make those arguments

22 stick beyo id the point they were made.

23 CHAIR"'M RICLER: 411 righ .

24 'fr. Charno, I guess that brings us to the.

25 Department's reques t for change in heari ng da te .

1
1

i

i
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J- I I think I understand your position f rom*

2 your pleading.

3 The firs t thino I would like to find out

4 is whether there is any objection to tha t motion.
.

5 Mr. Firestone, maybe I will start with you

o this time.

7 MR. FIRESTONE: 'de ha ve no objec ti on .

8 CHAIRhiAN RIGLEP: Mr. Lessy?

9 'AR. LESSY : Based on the extrinsic factors

10 which .'ir. Charno points out, the Department's motion,

il excuse me, certain factors beyond the control of the

12 Department, such as the lengthy and time-censuming

13 cross-exanination of Dr. ::ein in th e /labam3 proceeding,

la makina hin unavailabla in the Perry proceeding, Staff

15 does not copose, or has no objection to the Depa r t:ac n t's

16 request.

17 CH AI .?'f AN R IGLER: 'fr. Hjalmfelt?.

18 .!R. HJEL'dFELT: The City of Cleveland does'

19 not object to the extensien of tima and , in not objecting,

20 I must say I have a creat deal of synpa thy for the

21 Departnent, and recoanizing the breadth of their case is
.

22 greater than what I an preparing, and my bac% us to the
'

23 wall to meet the deadlines, I clearly underst,nd how the y

24 are having di f ficulty.

25 CHAIW!AM RIGLER: Had tha Department not filed



- . _. _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

1228

a i

l its request, would Cleveland have been prepared to

2 commence hearings at the end of Oc tober, beginning of

3 of itovember?

4 MR. HJELMFELT: I think we would.

5 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Mr. Lessy, would the Staff

6 have been ready to go forward on ':ovenber ! ?

7 MR. LESS Y: Yes, sir.

8 MR. CHAR:!uPF: We vigorously oppose dii s

9 request. The Chairman alluded to our concern with

10 regard to plant schedule. I think I should acquaint you

11 with what that schedule is.

12 Firs t of all, wi th reqard to the Davis-Besse

13 Unit I plant, it is now scheduled or fuel loading duringd

14 the second quarter of 1976.

IS It is cerhaps questionable as to whether even

16 if we begin on time that we can comple te this case and

17 reach a decision in time to pernit fuel loading to

|16 pro c ee ri as s cheduled now on Da vis-Besso Unit 1.

19 That you should re cognize , of course, is |
|

20 acing to be a completed plant, with a considerable |
.

21 investnent, and a determin't! ,n by this Nuclear Regula tory

22 Comnission predecessor ^- cy that that plant is needed next

23 year.

24 Secondly, with rec;r i to the Perry : uclear Power

25 Plants Units I and Number 2, we ha ve received froni the j
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I Licensing Board in that case a limited work authoriza-

2 tion, Number one.

3 We have just received authority to get a

4 partial limited work authorization Number 2 which, as

5 soon as it is granted, will carry us tnrouch about

6 November of this year for on-site work.

7 Me intend to ask for the remaining portion

8 of limited work authorization :: umber 2 which happens to

9 relate to the reactor building work within a very short

10 period of time because we need that in crie r to continue

11 with scheduled work, and, if granted, that will only carry

12 the construction schedule through the end of " arch of 1976.

13 We should recognize that tha t particular uni t

la was the subject of three dif ferent nearings with regard

15 to the need for power on schedule and three di f fe ren t

lo times the Licensing Soard did not challenJe the need for

17 power determinations.

18 Secondly, there are in the ne'ghborhood of

19 500 workers working at that sita, and i f we don't ge t LMA-2

20 prime as we now call it, or if we don't get the construction

21 permit in 'tarch, there are a nunber of workers who are going

22 to be sent home.

23 That is apart from the need for power question.

24 It scens to me there is a strong public interest

25 in getting these cases going as quickly as we can get them
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I going, and get a decision on them as quickly as we can

2 get them resolved, so that the hardship that would be

3 inv alved when next March we have to lay off workers

'

4 is avoided and the hardship that would be in vol ved

S if Davis-Besse Unit 1 is sitting idle next Spring

o because of the concept that the antitrust review must

7 be finished beforehand, it seems to me presents a very

8 subs tantial confli ct wi th a lot of other public interest

9 considerations apart from anti trus t review.

10 There are a lot of ways that can be avoided

il if the parties with to stipulate to that.

12 But shcrt o f tha t kind of s ti pula tion 'thich

13 was recognized by the Co. mission in the "htorford decision,

14 it seems to me tha t we have no choice tut to proceed with

15 the schedule that we are now on.

lo It should be recognized that the case -- the

17 delayis being requested byone of the parties, if not the

18 principal oarty, in bringing this case forward.

19 It should also be recognized tha t tha t

20 particular parety, the Department of Justice, had no

21 interest in a hearing on Devis-3 esse Unit !!u ber i and

22 nevertheless we are proceeding with a hearing which will

23 delay that particular facility.

24 There has been abundant deposition. There has

25 been abundant discovery. And we find in looking at the



. .

1231
Jt i

l particular motion by the Department of Justice that the

' principal reason they of fer is apparently the unavil-.

ability of a witness who testified for them, to my

4 knowledge, in two prior cases, in the Midland case

5 and in Alabama.

6 :10 w , he finished his cross-examination

7 on July 31, 1975 and yet it is a t this time that we

8 are now considering a delay in the hearing schedul' when

9 there were a series of discussions with regard to

10 schedule matters with the Board, and these parties

11 in conference calls at least during the mon th of Augus t.

12 Me subnit to you that it is the Department

13 of Justice'c case as well as tne other Staf f and City of

14 Cleveland people who caused us to be here. Tney brought

15 the case.

16 We have been at it for a very long time .

17 While there may he hardships on a personal

18 basis, we have ne choice, given the public i n te re s t

19 considerations in ce tting there plants on lina, to

. 20 proceed with the schedule unless the other parties are

21 prepared to take what the Commission itself of fered as a

22 solution in the Waterford case.
,

23 Here we are in a s itua tion where we a re

24 going to hearing; whether we start one month or another

25 month is not going to have an absolute di f ference in
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I terms of the impact on any of these three parties, but

2 these other public interest considerations are so over-

3 whelming we cannot now concur in any kind of delay

4 unless the other parties are prepared to recognize

5 those other very significant public interest considera-

6 tions.

'I CH AIR!JAN R IGLER: I ta ke it the Applicants-

8 are prepared to go forward on October 30, November I ?

9 MR. CHARNaFF: Yes, sir.

10 'AR. CHARN0: "r. Chairman, I think I perhaps

11 best restate in part the grounds for our motion, since they

12 are apoarently not correctly understood by the Aoplicant

13 and not understood as we understand them.

14 P|e have a combination of proSlcas. One was

15 Dr. lein was tied up for an extensive period in another

16 hearing.

17 The second problem was that ua did not receive

18 the majority -- not the ma jority, but a large portion of

19 very relevant fact material comprised by the discovery

20 docu ents in Davis-Besse 2 and 3 until the beginning of.

21 this month.

22 Me have done our best to placa this in,

23 summary form in the filino tha t was due five days af ter

24 that.

25 As a parenthetical, let me say that I pres ume
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1 that our review of those documents in the five days in

2 between did not reveal something we subsequently would

3 discover, review in depth, that that would be construed

4 as good cause for adding to cur stipulation of issues

5 on --

6 CHAI R.'! AN RIGLER: ''le will take good cause,

7 in each individual instance. '|e are not going to give

8 you a ruling now on what constitutes ocod causa .

9 '17. CHARNJ: Let me go back in the.

10 diaression.

'le are talking about a massive amount ofIl i

12 documents, a large nur.ber of depositions. And I

13 certainly re11ize we are respansible fcr over half of

14 the depositions.

15 But there is a tremendous amoun t of material

16 involved.

17 A comment nade by one of the counsel for the

18 Applicants led me to do a comparisen that I would like

19 to share with the Board.

20 .J r . 3enbow commented earlier the Alabana'

,

21 proceeding was considerably smaller than this proceeding,

22 and that this is a very monumental case; this one dealt

23 with multiple appli can ts , Alabani daalt with a single

24 applicant.

25 In Alabama the Applicants produced 10,000
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1 documents. Here they produced 2.5 million.

2 They got it down at this point now to

3 90,000 that have bearing and that have been reviewed

4 in full.

5 They took about half as many depositions

6 in Alabama as were taken here.

7 In this case we have had less than a non th

8 in the discovery production in Davis-Besse , and

9 acproximately two weeks from receiving all of the

10 materials on discovery, to the date on which expert

11 testimony is due.

12 This has put a trenendous burden on our

13 exoert. :le is just gattino the final factual input at

14 this time , and he is requiring additional information

15 that has to oe developed by another expert.

16 There was a two and a h71f rooth period

17 between the end of discovery in Alabana and the filing of

18 expert testimony.

19 Tha t was , admit t ed ly , a sma ller , less

20 complicated case.
.

21 In addition, discovery there has lasted a year.

22 There was a mon th between the end of docu'1ent''

23 discovery and the baginning of depositions.

24 Mere they were current right up to the very end.

25 Document discovery didn't end until a f ter de positions.
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i In Alabama from the end of discovery to the

2 commencement of the hearing was an eight-nonth period

3 which was considered essential in that smaller and

4 less complicated case to be prepared.

5 I think wha t we ha ve gotten into is the

6 hearing schedule in terns of the wav ':: are preparing

7 a case, we can only regard ac unreasonable, at this

8 point, one which we cannot nee t on the 29th or 25th, will

9 not be able to file expert tes timony on tha t da te .

10 If our notion is granted it is tantanount

il to ruling that the Deparetrent is not coing to be allowed

12 to present a full case in this proceeding.

13

14

IS

16

17

18

19

20

21

22
,

23

24

25
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i CHAIRMAN RIGLER: How many Sta f f attorneys did the

2 Department have on Alabama prior to nearing?

3 MR. CHARila s Prior to hearing?

*

4 I am not sure. I th ink it was two prior and three

5 at the hearing.

6 CH AIRMAN RIGLER: Five.

7 How many of the Department's attorneys are working

8 full time on the Davis-Eesse--Perry proceedings now?

9 Y. R . CHAR: 0: Tb ce, and have been f or some mon ths .

10 CHAIRMAN PIGLER: Ac tua lly , how about Mrs. Urban?

11 1.7. CH AR:lo: tio , she is not full time on th e

12 nroceedinJ.

13 CHAI RMA:1 RIGLER: So you will have th re e , plus a

14 li ttle outside help.

IS "P. CHAPUJ: I wculd say 50 percent of her time

16 is on Davis-desso--Perry.

17 CHAIRMAli RIGLER: "r . A iu va la s i t , are you full time

la now?

19 MR. AIUVALASIT: Yes, sir.

20 CH A.I .7M A.'l RI GLER : Is your expert working full time

21 on the case rioht now?

- 22 '1R. CH ARUJ/i t Yes.
,

23 Dr. ?|eIn is going to have a problem with classes in

24 the very near future, t'u t a t this point he is worP:ng full

25 tine, as 's our engineering expert on this natte r.
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2 We told him we didn't feel there was any possibility of

3 securing 60 days and asked hi~ what he could come up with, and

4 he is going to ha ve something at the end of 30 days.

5 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Have you talked about this with.

6 the Applicants at all, prior to filing your motion?
.

7 MR. CHARNJ: Not prior to filing the motion.

8 CHAI .T.t AN RI GL5R : Have you had any discussion

9 subsequent to filing the motion in an attempt to reach

10 any accommodations tha t aculd permit the case to go forward at

il an earlier date?

12 MR. CHARM 0: We hava discussed this with them and

13 we reali ze under 'Materford, the such an egreement would ta k e

14 the consent of all parties, and thus far we have been unable

15 to reach an aareement that is acceptable to all parties to

16 the proceeding.

17 I have also a creat deal --

18 CM AI R'.t A!! RIGLER: Wa it a minu te.

19 I an talking about differences in order of

20 presentation of the evidence rather than a Waterford type

2. stipulation which would relate to physical activity at the

22 site.

23 MR. CHART!a: We had suggested such a proposal,

24 which was acceptable to the Staff. They said they would

25 oppose our rer;uest to he ve our e xpert tes ti:aony co~a in late,

.

.
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1 and place Dr. Mein at the end of cross-exanination to give

2 the Ap.olicants the maximum amount of time to prepare.

3 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Have the Intervenors talked among
.

4 thenselves about the order of presentation of evidence?

S MR. LESSY: Yes, si r.

6 The s ta f f will present its case-in-chief first.

7 I am not certain about the seccnd and third parties.

8 Probably the Departnent of Justice and city of Cleveland.

9 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Pell, if Staff is going to go

10 first, why do you feel that there is no roem for some

11 acconnoda tion o f "r. Cha rno in terms of le te presentation?

12 "R. LiiSSY: /3 feel, sir, th a t first of a ll, from

13 readina the issues and s tatements en Septerber 5th , we feel

14 that the cases to so".ie extent, complement each other. 'le ha ve

15 an engineering exoert -- two engineers, actually, cn economist

16 and a number of fa ct wi tnesses.

17 There is a great risk of the Sta f f presen ting a case

18 and in the middle of tha t , the Department af Jus tice filing

19 prepared, expert tes timony in which the Sta f f 's ca se would

20 lay still.

21 '/!e think that durir.g the tiire bef ore they have

22 presented their c ase , and 'te feel that in fairness to the

23 governaent that the bes t thina to do is start as expeditiously

24 as poscible, all tcgether. /!e think tha t .till contempla ta a

25 forward, ongoing hearing, as cuickly as possible.
|

|

l .

l I
:
1
.

|

|
|
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1 . e don 't f eel tha t in essence direct te st iacny*

2 of an expert filed in the aidst of a presentation of a

3 case-in-chie f , would be particularly helpful.

4 In addi tion to that , before our experts testify

5 we would also like to know what the Department's e xpel ts

6 are going to testify to. ,

uwa
7 We have the lead-in teasa-of the presentation o f

6 evidence in this proceeding , but just as we would like to

9 see Applicants' testimony, we would like to see the

10 Department's. If we were to file our testimony and proceed

11 along with the City of Cleveland, Applicants' experts or

12 our experts may not have the b nefit of their testimony

13 before they go ahead and tes ti f y. That may present sole

14 probicas for us.

15 There are some distinctive dif ferences as to

lo between the government's position in d11 s ra tter.

17 |m . CH A R|''0 : The Departnent would certainly regard

18 a 60-day Jalay in submission of expert testilony, as equal

19 to a 30-day dela' in the entire schedule .,

20 |'R. BECOW: I would like to be naard on a

21 subject when it is appropriate.

22 I have experienced Dr. "ein over a .1a tter o f

23 months. I know ahat the nature of his presentation 'as in
|

24 both the Consumers' case and in tho Alabama case, in tinn te ly. |

25 I knov, 'that his tine availabilities have Sa9n over

1

.
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1 at least the last year, since it has been a subject of

2 concern in the Alabama proceeding.

3 I know how long he has been working for the

4 Department of Justice on th e se various cases, and it seems

5 to me it is completely without f ounda tion f or the D2partment

a to say that they delayed hiring him for this case until

7 April 11, 19 75, and tha t i t wa s the Alabana case which w1s

8 keeping him busy during the months of '/ay and June , if I read

9 their papers correctly.

10 I think the only way in which the Alabana case

11 took up any substantial part of his t i .T e , were the actual

12 davs that he was on the stand in that case.

13 The nature of Dr. /|ein's presentation is based on

14 his background as an economist. 'ie is not heavily f7ctually

15 oriented. He is, I an sure, prepared to speak to the issue

lo if the Board needed him today on tha t subjact.

17 For the Departmen t to cone in 7nd clain ta l t they

18 need 60 days to pres en t Dr . We in -- Dr. Wein is -- I am sure

19 if 'Ar. Charno acked him, he is ready to go if need oe, today.

20 CH AI R." AN RI GLER : How neny days wss he on the s tand
.

21 in the Alabama proceeding?

*

22 MR. BENBOW: I think the Depar tment's es tima te is
,

1

23 correct, 10 d1ys . It was sprend out over a poriod of time. :

1

24 ihe fact tha t ne has a teaching schedule, sir, is
|

25 no different than it was then.

|

|

|
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1 I think to the extent he may have been otherwise

2 busy in June, it related nuch more to his teaching schedule

3 that it did to any involvement in the Alabama proceeding.
.

4 "R. CHAR!IO: Me will be happy to present an

5 affidavit f rom Dr. Nein in support of the Departnent's no tion.

o This is my understanding of the circum. stances and I believe it

7 is a correct unders tanding of the circumstances.

8 We are not maintaining th at Dr. Wein has genera ted

9 a areat de71 of factual material. We are saying tha t his

10 testimony, as an expart, is based upon somebody else' expert

il tes timony and tha t expert testimony is based crrcially upon an

12 entire structural and cractical analysis of th' Acplican ts'

13 behavior in various tructures and that the de tails that

14 Dr. '/;ein needs , he has only just communicated to the

15 engineering expert. Tha t i s 'zhe re our backlog is.

16 t.:R. LESSY: Sir,,with respect to the 50-day

matter which Staff pc' % d+t
;c 20, I tonder if ioplicants have17

18 thought what if the Department of Justi ce filed testimony

19 60 days after everyona.else dia. Applicantswould have to file

20 their pretrial brief and they would have to file their expert

21 testimnv one week after everyonc else tithout the benefit
.

22 of the Department's excert testinony.
,

23 M . BEi!EJ/ : Further on Dr. Mein, my partner,

24 Mr. Grashof, pointed cut to r_, o f the til' he soent on tha

25 stand in the Alabama proceeding, very littla was in the
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I nature of direct examination. Mos t of i t, 90 pe rcen t of it,

2 was cross-e xamina tion.

3 Cl!AI RMAN RIGLER: Well, that wouldn't answer the

4 problem posed by Mr. Charno of documents being delivered
.

S through August and September, depositions going on to tha t

6 period, so that the foundation material was not available to

7 him until recently. -

8 ':R. BENBU'il: I think the practice Dr . 'de i n has.

9 followed in the other two proceedings has been to receive

10 material from the Department.

11 I an sure '.!r . Cha rno wi ll indica te that he sent

12 material to Dr. Wein. He reviews it curr'ntly and adds as

13 he goes.

14 CH AI R.'MN RI GLER: Mr. Charno caid he was waiting to

|5 receive materials from a separate engineering uitness. That

16 accounted for the delay.

17 ..t R . BENBOW: That is a common part of his nrectice,'

18 too, but he knows what he is going to get.

19 CliAIRMAN RIGLER: How can he know >: hat he is going

20 to get?

21 MR. BENBOM: Occause he outlines for them, I am

2a going to argue for so-ca lled regiona l power exchange marke t.

23 Wha t I w an t you to do for me is, draw up such interrelation-

24 ships as exist bet *cieen the var ious enti ties , the kind of thing

25 Mr. Lessy was talking about before.
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1 It is not a sophisticated analysis and i t doesn't

2 require the receipt of it before reaching the conclusions.

3 MR. HJEL4 FELT: I would like to say, a f ter
.

4 gaining some f amiliarity with the Earley case, myself, th a t

5 the City of Cleveland does not draw conclusions and inter-

6 pre tations with respect to Dr. 'dein's testimony either with

7 respect to the factual basis tha t Dr. /|ein gathers and

8 prepares and relies upon and is prepared to discuss during

9 cross-examination, or to the idea tha t Dr. 'dein nakes an

10 a priori argument.

Il CHAI R'.i.\N RI GLE9 : un behalf of the Board, all the

12 parties are referring to Farley, let me say tha t Farley is of

13 limi ted value as a precedent for anything this Board may do in

14 terms of timing, complexity. 'JE are not going to play the

15 eveluction game -- there were this nany documents here, and

to that many there.

17 If we take lessens from Farley that till help us to

18 compress the time for hearing, fine. But we are not going

19 to keep referring back to other cases in terms of how many

20 witnesses there were, how many depositions, because that jus t

21 doesn't help anyone.
.

MR. CHARN0FF: There is -- end I won't address the22 ,

23 Farley case because I am one of the few in this ro,a not

24 intimately familiar with it -- there is an equity issue here

25 that it seems to me is overriding, re la te d to the public
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1 interest argument I made earlier. That is that insofar as

2 at least the Davis-Besse Unit I is conce rned, that was a unit

3 with respect to which the Department did not recommend a
.

4 hearing.

5 The City of Cleveland in 1971 petitioned for a

6 hearing. Answers were filed in a tinely fashion by the

7 Applicants , and then the Atomic Energy Co, mission took two

8 years, a li ttle bit more than two years, to rule on whe ther

9 the petition should be granted.

10 tiow , had that case not been held up by the Staf f,

il or by the Atomic Energy Co mission, and I don't %now by who:n ,

12 in order to wait for Seaver Va lley or Perry or any o tner

13 subsequent case , we woulc'n't be he re in this situation , at

14 leas t wi th respect to Davis-Besse Uni t No. 1.

IS Here is an instance where these A,oplicants who have

16 a censiderable investment and the public the y se rve ha ve a

17 considerable investment i n t ha t plant, have been very seriously

16 injured and threatened to be more seriously injured by the

19 delays imposed first by the Regula tory Commission by holding

20 up any action at all on the petition to intervene for more than

21 two years without any reason to do so that we %now of, and now

22 along comes another branch of the United States governmen t to
,

23 say, sorry fe110w.7, we want a hearing, but ae need acre time

24 to prepara our best case.

25 In those circumstances, in the =bsence of ony waiver

1

. ,

1
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1 by the government and the City of Cleveland permitting that

2 plant to go on the line, we think you have no choice but to

3 compel the expeditious conduct of this particular hearing

4 on the schedule that you set.

5 M7. CHAP:;0: I f I may reply to the last point:

6 I noticed when counsel rade reference to Davis-

7 Besse 1, he said it was now scheduled for the second

a cuarter. I t has been scheduleci and it has been slipped a

9 number of times.

10 There is a possibility it will be slipped again and

1I we will never be faced with this problem.

12 'ihe re is also the ,rossibility the stipula tien could

13 he reached to eliminate the problem, should anyone actua lly

14 be f aced with i t. I am not altogether sure that the date of

15 plant going on line isn't a bi t premature a t this point.

16 Me are not asking for a period of time an y thi ng like

17 the amount o f delay caused by the Applicants concerning

18 discovery, o f four months. We are asking for 30 days. I

19 don't think it is unreasonacle under the circunstances.

20 I do think it is ve ry necessary.

21 CHAIR"A:I RIGLER: "le will taka .a little recess for

22 about five or ten ainutes.
.

23 (Recess.)

24

25
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I CHAIR 4 All RIGLER: This is a very di f ficul t matter

2 for the Board. We are of the opinion that the parties have

3 been proceeding diligently over the last 2 or 3 months , and

4 we appreciate the fact that the Department has worked hard

5 to meet and comply with the schedule and when they come to us

6 under those circumstances and tell us they need sone relief,

7 we believe they are sincere.

8 At the same time, we are inpre ssad wi th a t leas t

9 some of the equities which |.'r. Charnof f urged upon us. The

10 Board consistently has tried to ge t the hearing schedule

1I pared down to allow us to commence the actual hearings a t

12 the earliest possible date.

13 As we balance the various considerations, we are

14 ta'< ing you a t your werd tha t all the pcrties ' tant the hearings

15 to commence promptly and you will work with us to enable tha t

16 to happen.

17 Because of that, sone of the dates I am going to

18 give you now include Sa turda y dates . I hope there will be no

19 cbjection to filing on Saturdays so the schedule will continue

20 to run straiqh t through as if Saturday were an ordinary wor' -

21 ing day and that will be done with the consent of all the

- 22 parties.

23 We will continue with our rule of eTiiring hand-

24 delivered, delivery by messenger, so we Hon't ' 'u 3 days

25 from mail service, all in order to conserte tm .

|
1

1
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i The amended schedule the Board would now propose

2 and will adopt is that parties other than Applicant's direct

3 wri tten testimony of expert witnesses, on October 18di, which

- 4 is a Saturday.

5 That Aoplicants file their direct testimony by

6 October 25th, once egain a Sa turday. The pretrial briefs be

7 filed by ;1ovember loth, and that the hearing commences on

8 .!ovember the 20th.'

9 In doina so, "r. Charno, we have gi ven you the

10 lion's share of what you have asked. I reali,.e you made a

11 good faith effort to pare it down to the very minirum that

i2 you thought you could expect.

13 I 'tish we could go along zith you all the tay.

14 Some of the equitics c i t ed b y '4r. Ch 7 rn o f f , h owo ve r , are cc:n-

15 pelling to us and we are unable to give you the conple te

16 relief you asked for.

17 I hope you will ba able to work althin this frame-

18 work.

19 '4 R . CH A R'iu s Thank you, .'.t r . Chairman. /|e will

20 certainly do our bast to comply with it.

21 CH AI R't a.'i RI GLER : I take i t the re is no objection

22 from any party as to the Saturday deadlines we have imposed..

23 Let the record so re fle ct.

24 Ukay. Tnat brings us to the agenda items

25 Mr. Charnof f, with respec t to design, tion of docunents and

!

|

l

!

|
\
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1 listing of witnesses, et cctera.

2 MR. CHARN0FF: Certainly, the first thing we would

3 appreciate setting a schedule for is the designation by the

4 Department, NRC and '.!ELP of the sequence of witnesses they-

5 intend to produce in terms of the presentation of their

| 6 respective cases.

7 t!e would like to know whether or not the expert

8 witnesses ere coing first or las t. Me would like to know fact

9 witnesses in terms or their identification and whether they'

10 are going to be addressing Conpany A and then Company 5 and

11 Ccapany C and Company D and in what order.

12 That is the first cuestion.

13 I think we need early identi f ica tion o f that so

14 we can concentrate our preparation of the case to na tch th e i r

15 intended presentation.

16 CH-\IR. TAN RIGL23: G%ay, Mr. Lessy, are your experts

17 going first or last?

18 MR. LESSY: I'm reluctant to put it firm on the

19 record, because of the fact that this involves a nunbar of

20 people and scheduling and we had had a designation based on

21 previous dates. "!e are getting --

22 So what I would like to do is state now, subject-

23 to modification, that our experts will be the las t wi tnesses.

24 I don' t .t:in t -- I wan t to keep a caveat there based on the

25 fact we were just given these da tes and we are uncer tain as
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I to their a vailabili ty a t tha t time, but our plans now are to

2 go last.

3 What I don't want to do is because of the unavail-

4 ability of a given fact witness, we will have to juggle wit-

5 nesses and will get involved in a hassle at the hearing s tage.

6 That is our intention.

7 MR. CH AR: luff: Given the fact I have raised this

8 Just now and I recognize that it would be most orderly if,

9 say, a week from today we received in writing fran each of the

10 3 parties the identi fication and sequence of witnesses they

11 ir. tend to present. Tha t would give ?'r. Lessy time to a ccommo-

12 date the n :w schedule chan ce in his planned presantation.

13 MR. LESSf: I wculd like to addre ss tha t.

14 I think I had at the 3.pril prehearing conference --

15 we had not planned on disc.osing the names of our expert wit-

16 nesses until the direct filing of te s tinony. I don't think

17 there is any need to give a name of the witness.

18 Indeed, one of the witnesses has a compelling

19 reason as to why his name should not be disclosed now. It

20 involves other raatters.

21 As to the fact witnesses, we will be happy to give

~

22 a,n order of presentation, that is, if te no -- tha first fact

23 wi tness deals with Duquesne Light. The s2cond fact witness

2d deals with CEI, but I'1 not willing at this time to disclose

25 their names for the reason that these f a c t wi tne sse s a re --

l

1

|

1
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i some of the fact witnesses are employees of small municipal

2 systems, they are subject to certain pressures and they also

3 have requested that their names not be disclosed in advance

4 as Mr. Charnoff renuested.*

5 MR. CHAR:M?F: Mr. Chairman, may I suggest that if

6 I understand 'tr. Lessy correctly, that he doesn't even plan to

7 tell us the names of the fact witnesses until the norning

8 they appear on the s tand; that I'm going to obje ct very

9 strongly to that. That if Mr. Lessy thinks tha t ha needs to

10 protect certain of these witnesses, we would be glad to take

11 tha t under some order of confidentiality wherein he discloses

12 those names fast to the lawyers for the earties and we will be

13 cbliced not to disclnse that to our clients.

14 In certain specific cases that would be fine,

15 but on the other hand, in general, it seems to me that in

16 terms of orderly presentation nnd orderly preparation, the re

17 is no reason why the identification of witnasses cannot be

18 nornally a.1de, and our;ht to be clade as early as prac ticable.

19 MR. LESSY: If <!e say we have 1 witness that is

20 goina to testi fy against the Duquesne Light Company, uhy do

21 you need his name?

22 "R. CH ARIMFF: '9 don't know i f you a re c;oing to,

.

23 present ene witness talking about Duquesn3 Light and the

24 Pitcarin and talking ahnut other situations and so on. I

25 think in our orderly preparation of the case, we cu yh t to
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i know ahead of titae so we can reasonably prepare currelves for

2 cross-examination.

3 In this particular case, as I recall, it was your

4 suages ti on that the fact witnesses present testinony not in"

5 writing, but orally. We are prepared to proceed tha t way.

6 But in order to get a record that avoids surprises , schich

7 do- nothing for the bene fit of the record, that you and each

8 of the parties , including ourself, give an identification of

9 the witness and what he is going to talk about.

10 Simply it is going to be a witness tha t is going

11 to tell us some things about Duquesne Light Company doesn't

12 help me. Maybe it would another type l awyn r , but no t ne .

13 I f your acency is involved in having a recerJ, full record

14 for deciding, then it seaus to ma you arc obliged to tell us

15 as quickly as possible.

lo This is not a criminal case. Not a csse '!here

17 anybody is coercing witnesses. If you have any evidence of

18 that, tell us about it.

19 MR. LESSY: Ac tua lly 'te do. It doesn't i nv ol ve

20 an Applicant. It involvws a potential witness for tne S ta f f

21 and that fact heing known to a utility other thaq Applicant.

22 And the re is a problem there. Tnere has been no

23 requireaent by the Board for the disclosing cf names in ad-

24 vance other than expert .titnasses. '|e have em n ? on that

25 assumption. We have relied on it. And we he ve been fully
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1 ready to give our expert witnesses to you at the time of

2 filing the testimony.

3 I think that there is no need to know the name

'

4 of the witness i f you know against whom he is going to

5 testify. As to the na ture of his testimony, you already said

6 you are relying on and holding us to the statements in our

7 statement of the case filed with the Board on September 5th.

8 Now, what I see is a trend here of the Jovarnment

9 giving us all of its case and all of i ts wi tnesses and you

10 do nothing. I f you are going to require more and more of

11 us, Ne are joining '4r. Hja lm fe l t in recuiring that Appli-

12 cant --

13 "R . C:! G':u.cF : c'nate ve r a ll egati on of coerc ion

14 did not occur from the \pplicant. We should not be pre ju-

15 diced by that.

Io Secondly, the Joard has never ie termined thether

17 or not f act wi tnesses should or should not be iden ti fied.

18 If I need to make a motion, I will so rake tha t metica right

19 now.

20 It see:1s to me obvious on its face that the better

21 procedure is to identify the witnesses anl tall us the n a ture

22 of the subject 57tter tha t each of these itnasses are coing
.

23 to be disc'1ssing, in some reasonaola sequence.

24 Tne re :a re an a w f u l lot of a llegations nade

25 against each of thn certies. It is unreasonable to comcel
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1 the attorneys who have the de fensive posture here to prepare

2 the entire case, because somebody is going to come in and

3 talk aoout Duquesne out of a whole series of perhaps 20

4 allegations.

5 It seems to me that this is not new to AEC prac-

o tice. It's not new to most judicial practice. I think all

7 fairness compels the Ecard to direct the Staff to play this

8 game on as straight a basis as possible so that we are a ll

that you ha ve ' e fore you the best possible9 fully prepared, so o

10 record for you to nake the %ind of decision you want to make.

Il n'e are not going to be helped by the game of sur-

12 prise. If there is an isola ted case i n vol vi ng poten tial

13 coercion, we are ' tilling to take th e. t wi th certain o ther

14 types of res trictions, but it seems to me we cuant to

15 address that question now.

16 'tR. B 2NUO?!: 'dr. Chairman, I find this a perfectly

17 extraordinary procedure which the Sta f f has suggested. It is

18 unprecodonted in the other cases which have been tried before

19 the fluclear Recula tory Com.ission.

20 There le not only had advince notice of who the

21 witnesses were going to be, in many cases, f actual wi tnesses

22 as well as exoert witnesses, 're had their pre, cared testiaany

23 in advance. '

24 obviously it is impossible with a case of this

25 macnitude to prepare appropr ia te cros s-e xami n a ti on to seek
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1 prior inconsistent statements and other matters which would

2 bear importantly on the credibility, reliab''ity of the wi t-

3 nesses, if we are not to be notified as far in advance as

4 possible who the witnesses are going to be.

5 So I think the re is no substance to the suggestion

6 by the Sta ff at all that we play sone kind of mystery game

7 here. 'lhis i.s some thing tha t the 3 card needs to know and that

8 we need to know in terns of orderly proceeding here.

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22
.

23

24

25
|

|

!
I

l
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|
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i CHtIRMAN RIGLER: You don't contend there is any

2 rule which would recuire them to give you the names in

3 ad va n c e , do you?

- 4 '4R. B3lBOM: I am not relying on any rule in that

5 regard. I am relying on the common sense and the pas t

o practi ce of the Comnission.

7 MR. C'H AR:!dFF: In Appendix A, Part 2, which is

8 not addressed specifically to antitrust proceedings,

9 ordinarily direct testinony is introduced in writing ahead

10 of time.

11 fha t is not a manda tory rule in all cases. P|e

12 are willling to foreco tha t here . But we do think we ought

13 to play tSis game as straight as we can so that you have a

la col?teta and a good reccrd, not a record tha t is compiled

15 by virtue of the game of surprise.

16 I f the Sta f f has to rely upon surprise, then i t

17 has a wnak case, indeed.

18 'JR. LJ5SY: I think these are un fair characteri za-

19 tions, sir. t
ca.wk_v vC

20 t|e argued this at the prehearina eaN4 in April.

21 It is the exact same argument. The reason it was agreed to,

22 .tas to get away from the problems th a t e xi s t in other pro-

23 ceedings and I don't want to go into it.

24 V e want an exper!!tious hearinc.

25 "R. CH AR:;uFF: Tha t didn' t ha ppen in April.
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I |2r. Lessy said in April he didn't want to have

2 the extended time oc situation.

3 ."R. LESSY: Sir, you are in te rrup ting.

4 MR. CHAR:10FF: There was no discussion whatsoever

5 of identification.

6 "R. LESSY: I would like an opportunity to

7 continue.

8 At that time, at the April prehearing conference

9 that was held in the U.S. District Court the understanding

10 was, and the order of the Ecard was, in Prehearing Conference

11 Order No. 4, th a t the requirenent was to file expert

12 testimony who ther, as the !:oard wi11 recall the discussion,

13 the experts he in-house or out-house.
tbO -

14 /;e are going forward on that basis. /b have 4 r-

15 w the o ture of our case. Ne don't want -- we have

16 told you there is substantial risk with unpaid witnesses,

17 employees of small systems coming forward. They are subjeco

18 to the exarcise of market power that wo are complaining

19 about. 7.'s are not accusing anybody of anything.

20 For those reasons we are willing to give 24 hours

21 notice of their nanes. Me are willing to go to the Board

22 for an application for subpoena, but ue feel our case will be-

,

23 Jeapardized i f we have to disclose their names advance of

24 hearing.

2S In terns of preparation of their case, as I
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1, understand, each Applicant company is preparing its own

2 defense. They are familiar with their f acts in their service

3 area.

4 We have disclosed the nature of our allegations.

S We think the procedure of due process requires no less.

6 Obviously, if we gave up all the nanes and the scope of

7 testimony, Applicants would have s ome th i ng to hold us to. If

8 so"le thing developed that we didn't disclose , we would be in

9 trouble.

10 I f tha t man , a ll of a sudden , couldn't tes ti fy

11 because of person 11 or f a:.111y reascns, uhan the hearing

12 star ts around Thanksgivin:) o f Ch ri s tnas ti~.e , 've would be in

13 trouble as to the n iture o f o'Ir ca se .

14 I t was not aentioned in any of tne scheduling and

15 we feel it untir.ely and unequitable for it to be done now.

16 CHAli?;'A:: qIGLEq: 'fou say e.?ch Applican t is pre-

17 paring i ts own de fense?

18 G . C'! W:'JrF ?.tr. Lessy vaa tha t representation.

19 ,e are tentatively planning on the fact testimony'

20 being given by aach of the Applicants. e have nade no
.

21 directions beyonJ that under our generel coordination,

- 22 however.

23 I fail, I must say, to see how tha t is particularly

24 ma te ri al to his arguoant tha t he nevertheless has to maintain

25 sona private --
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i CHAI R?. tai! RIGLOR: I wasn't suggesting it was.

2 I was just curious.

Mr. Charno, what are your plans wi th re spec t-

4 to listing of witnesses and identification thereof?

5 ''R. CH tR:;u I th in'< we ha ve one situation where.

o we have had a wi tness reques t tha t he not be identified in

7 general to the personnel for the cc,pany prior to his

8 testinony.

9 Certainly, with exception to tnat, counsel's

IC sucgestion is acceptable, and we have no other objection

11 to providing a list of witnesses and the order they are going

12 to appenr in and which companies they are noing to be

13 directing their testimony to.

14 I think I do have a substantial problem with

15 one week, that we would be expected in one week to come up

ic with that list of witnesses.

17 CHAI R'i?.'! RIGLER : '4 hen would you propose to do it?

18 -:R. C;! A?'id: At the latest possible date, sir.'

19 CFtIR1A:1 RIGLER: 'ahile you are reflecting,

20 maybe I util hear from Mr. Hjelafelt.

21 '19. HJ '-L'.iFELT: The City has no proolom with. .

22 revealing the naies of its witnesses, or a tenta ti ve order.

23 But, by the tine we get to us, which is way down

24 the liae, s<varal months froa now, I cer cainly would wan t

25 some freeJ~- to adjust my wi tness orde r.
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I "R. CHARN0FF I think we recognize that.

2 't.? . H J E L.'.: F E L T : Just so it is understood.

3 I do tnink it would be helpful at some point for us

4 also to have the names of the Applicants ' wi tne sse s , perhaps

5 a week or so af ter we file our witnesses.

6 I also think that it night very well nelp us narrow

7 the scope of the evidence that we ultira tely present if we

a ha ve a s ta tenant o f the na ture of the casa that Applicants

9 are going to be putting in.

10 CHAI R|M RI GLER: You din't propose a time when you

II might suggest making availaole your list.

12 /9. HJ EL7F.EL f: I would like two aeeks ,bu t tha t is

13 not a particular probleu with me.

14 "R. LESSY: I would iike to point out, si rl one,

IS thare is no roquirement in the Connission's rules tha t an

16 anti trus t proceeding , how it is to be dona. Anti trus t is

17 different because you have conplaints from different parties.

18 You don't have the environmen talists running in

19 abc'It clains about detriment to the environment.

20 Seccadly, /rplicants have ci ted no real raason,

21 excep t i t could help then. It is rea lly an untimely request.

22 yhis should have properly come before th e baard in April when
23 th 2 ma tter of the expert testimony came up. The re was e de-

24 barkation then. I t wasn't cons idered.

25 I clai surprise right nout. I have told ny
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I wicnesses that we will keep confidentality. I relied on it,

2 and so did they.

3 We will give an orderly presentation as to which

4 companies we will direct our factual case to. We have

5 already stated that our expert witnesses will come at the end.

o Eut, I see no necessity to put names on tha t

7 order because they have the contentions in tne statenent and

8 nature of our case.

9 I th i n' it would be very detrimental to our

10 potential case.

Il CHAIR"''. dIGLER: I just as k e d .'/ r . f3e nhow i f he

12 could cite any rule '.thich would require the parties to list

13 nin e s ind he c on f o:ss ed that he could not.

14 I will turn the question around now. You can' t

15 tell ne any rule that prevents us fran doing co, can you?

16 "p. LESSY: Absolutely not.

I7 CM AI T!. AM P I GLEP : How many wi tnesses do you ha ve ,

16 tir. Lessy?

19 "R. LESSY: Righ t now, sir, we have six fact

20 witnesses and three experts.

21 CH AI R:4 AN ! IGLER: Are a ll six fact witnesses, what

22 mignt be called sansitive in terns of tneir present ecployment,

23 or as to what the ef fect or the case night be?

24 l' d . LESSY: 'ihey are all ei ther public employo?s , or

25 re tained by puolic enployees , by pub lic a Jencies . Yney are all
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I puolic ecoloyees of one form or another.

2 CH AI R:'AN RICLER: Ple11, that naybe isn't comple tely

3 responsive to my question, which is: Are they all in sensitive

4 posi tions where revelation of the name would run the hazard

- 5 fo creating a problea for then?

6 '2 R . LESSY: Absolutely.

7 T?. D EUBO P!: It seems to me the fact that they

8 are public eaployees makes it even harder f or me to understand

9 .Jr. Lessy's request.'

10 Although I didn't try to ci te you a rule,

11 ''r . Ch a i rnan , I have been thrcugh co';rt proceecinos in anti-.

12 trust, civil 'nd criminal, redaral Tr ce Commission .areceadings

13 rela ting to altitrus t and be for this Cornissicn, and that

14 is over a ?O-year pariod of ti e, ;nd I have never heard of

15 a case whare the names of the .'!tnesses were not revealed

Ic well before the case went to hearing.

17 ''R . CH fG?:!U : I was goina to refer to Sectica 2.74,.

16 which says the party shall direct testimony of witnesses in

19 written form unless otherwisa ordered by the presiding officer

20 cn the basis --

21 ..R. LdSSY: That is :)reheoring Conference order"

?2 I:o . 4.

23 "?. C:4ARNO: That shows ths disposition of the

24 Commission to get the information out in the open early. Pie

h are not ta l'c inq a'cou t the written testimony. ;ia are only
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1 talking here about making a sensible procass that would

2 reflect the Connission's intention to have a ccmplete record

3 before the Licensing Ucard.

4 CHAIR!1Ai' RIGLER: I agree with you, '!r. Charno f f ,.

5 and I think surprise should not play a role in these
.

6 proceedings.

7 on the other hand, I an not convinced right now

8 how nuch surprise is involved in the procedure tnat .Ar. Lessy'

9 has proposed. But I certa oly agree with you that you are

10 en ti tled to know the general order of prsentation.

11 I think your cues tions so f ar ebout procedures ,

12 have byen helpful. I agree ti'.h you philosophically, it is

13 just a ciu?stion of .there le ra going to crew that line.

14 Having said that, let me ao back to ir. Charno.

15 79. CHAh.:0: I would at this point suages t actober

lo ISth, .aich eas se t for the iilina of expert tastimony. At

17 tha t poin t --

18 C*i AI R't.UI 91 GLER : Tnat woula give thea a li t t le

19 over a centh -- by then I mean the tpplicants.

20 ?.N. CH F.0: Yes.

2i CH A I R'.i .U: 9IGLER: Gkay.

22 "r. Hjet felt had nade a surges tion tna t the
,

23 Applic'nts furnish a state ent of the r=ture of their case,

24 and you h?ven't resoonded to that yat, "r. Charnoff.

25 'a CH/q::oi:F: Obviously a gooJ part of our case,
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i sir, is going to be in the form of rebuttal testimony.

2 Nevertheless, on the basis of the information that

3 we have been able to glean from the September 5 documents,

'

4 we are preparing fact testinony and we would propose to

5 provide a list, shortly a f ter we recei ve the lists from the

6 other oarties, of the nanes of witnesses we would intend to

7 call.

G It may be vie would never out those witnesses on,

9 if it turns out that the case of the Plaintiff in this

10 proceeding doesn't add up to anything. But in any event,

1I that would be our -- ne would be glad to orovide tha t .

12 I tould hoo3 it would not preclude the calling of

13 cpncific reb'rctal 'vitnesses when we get nore inf orma tion ' lith

14 rec;ard to the direct case.

15 ";e are, of course, going to crovide the expert

10 testinony in accordance witn the schedule that has been set.

17 I 'ust say in terms of facts, that our wi tnesses

18 are going tn n.cpear wall after the other parties ' uitness es .

19 Ne are, by a cccamodating this schedule, niving each of the

20 other carties fir more time with regard to our expert testi-

21 nony that ue are getting tith respect to any of thei rs , and

22 we tnuld be giving then far nore time to orecare with regard
,

23 to any of our id3ntified witnesses, than we 'lould be getting.

|
?4 As I reflect on it, I think it would be aopropriate

|
25 that "1 should have more time to identi f y those witnesses and

1

I

i
I

e
''
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1 put our expert testinony in.

2 I an prepared to show our intention with regard to

3 speci fic f act wi tnesses sometime a f ter we receive theirs.

4 But I would think that the Board should take into account that

5 we are under the rence here and whatever we give them, will

6 be giving them far more tine than we upuld be getting by any

7 schedules, if you put our time for doing any of these

S things roughly in the same month as their coligation to

9 provide these things.

10 10. L.iSSY: I f someone co aes forth and testifies

i1 about dealin] witn Duquesne Licht Company, an employee of a

12 s~all systen, they will rebut with somebciy from the Duquesne

13 Lit:ht Cem.cany. It is a much dif feren t kind of interest here.

14 c.'e a re tal!:ing abou t , if the Scar will review,

15 will recall our pleadings, a situation where a municioal

16 el3c tric sys ten and other entitios in che relevant markets ,

17 have been droppina o f f like flies.

IS Tal' ing abou t the e xercise of mar %e t po"rar;

li talking about people iho are willing to come up and talk

:O about it.

2! ':ow , I sense in talkina with then, the Sta f f

22 witnesses, raal jeopardy in terms of our ability to cresent
,

23 thos a wi tne s ses if their names are going to oe tn rown out . ray

14 ahead of time.

25 'tR. CHAR.40FF: I resconded by indicatino ve would.

.

i
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i CHAli MAIL RIGLER: How do you respond to

2 the suggestion tnat a protective order be entered?

3 MR. LESSY: hhat would be the nature of

4 it? Mr. Charnof f used general terms.

5 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: He would be es topped

o to provide that nane to any enploy.e of any of the

7 Applicants.

8 MR. CHrisWF: Ina t would be too

9 restrictive.

10 CHAIRMA:I RIGLER: I was going te ask about

11 Mr. Hauser.

12 159. CH Ai'. oFF : Yes. To crecare our case

13 .re have to tal? nb-ut the ner.aral circunstances. '' e.

la could take a protective order that would have

15 ros triction as to produce publici ty a t toa outside of the

16 Applican ts or outside of a group wi tair. the ' p,]11 can t ..

!/ MR. CH.'.R :0: I find that di f ferent f rom what

18 was originally stated.

19 I have a prchlen acut that.

20 MR. LES5Y: our case would na seriously

21 Jeopardized if we disclosed names.

22 |.M . S E t:3 0 W : It was a representatien
,

23 |tr. Lessy m.cde. The or.us sh uld be on oil to shovi

24 a need to ::eap con fi:!ential, and if he '. h i n ': s a.

25 protective order woulci help hin, it is up to hin to
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I propose it.

2 But normally we should have open access

3 to the names of thsse witnesses, so quite frankly we

4 cari c '% to our client about them and find o'Jt as

, 5 much as we cen, as I an sure the Boa rd wants , as to

o their background and not be ge tting the te s tim on y

7 in a vacuum.

8 !G . Ci!N? .U. F : I must say I can't under-

9 stand the logic, because some of his 'titnesses are

10 emoloyees of small entities and ours may be eaployed

11 by larqe entities, but one has greater Jcb i nc 3 curi ty

12 than others.

13 I don't understand that 7t all.

14 $?. LES3Y: I clai:a surprise. "r. Banbowi

15 has told us of his great excerience in district courts

16 and otner courts. I have been in thare courts nyself.

17 There has been a 24-hour rule applicable

18 there and in a lot of other places.

19 I am saying I feel a creat need of protection

20 here for these titnesses.

21 CH AIR.'JAN RIGLER : All right. Tne ' card

22 will be entering a preconfernnce order that 'till solve

23 this issue.

24 How about admissibili ty, or rather a listing

25 of documents?

w
_

i
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1 'i R . CH A.R I GFF: That was the n3xt iten.

2 It seems to ne we ought to receive from

3 the other carties an identificaticn or designation

4 of the docunents they propose to produce.

5 Following up your earlier sucgestion

6 perhaps there could be some stipula tions we may be

7, able to arrive at that, at my initiative or their

8 initiative, but certainly tonether.

9 That nicht help considerably.

10 In any e vent, if we are unabl. to reach

11 a stipulation wi th regard to some of thosa documents,

12 we should hare advance notice of the dccuments they

13 in tend to intrcduce and .'',en they propose to do that

14 or with wnose test.inony they inteni to do that, so

15 tha t would enable all of us to e r:e fi te the receipt

16 into evidence of the docu:mnts or the .-b.!a c tions so u2

17 would n,t waste time in the hearing.

18 I would suggest it uculd be tiraly with

19 the list of witnesses tha t we toulri nope te cStain,

20 pursuant to your fo:theening order, that at the sn e

21 time we get a list of intended documents.

22 CM AI 21 A.'i RIGL!iD 'tr . Lessy?
.

23 '!R . LES3Y: Tne Sta f f do:s not intend to.

24 disclose th.' nanes of any 'il tnesse s unless it as ordered

25 to. It would exarcise its appellant rights u Ji re s.oc c t

!
L
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I to tha t order and clain confidentiali ty wi th regard

2 to those documents.

3 As to a list of documen ts , perhaps that

4 could be given on November 10th, which would be ten

5 days before hearing.
.

6 'iost of the documents were produced by.

t*
7 docum.ents as- discovery and the re chouldn't be too

6 nuch surprise if they are familiar with the ir posi tions.

9 "R. CHAR:M: I think the Department wculd

10 go along with the Novenber 10 da te , for a similar

il reason to that -- in f act, a ll of th cacuments that

12 the Dep.irtaant is in a position to t':r' and produce to

13 th e Apolic'nts in the varinus discov?ry er th:y were

la produced by the ip pl i ::an ts to the Depa rtnent.

15 It is not a question or 1r.y surprise here

lo a t a ll . It is a question of how long it is goin] to

17 take us to organize those naterials.

18 I think probably -m shnuld be in a cositico

19 to atte.upt to reach a stipulat ion concerning those

20 documen ts be fore we have to id e n t i f y the point in the

21 proceedin) at which they are coina to !'o proJuced.

22 Certainly a large number of documants may be

23 introduced pursuant to s tipula tion.

| 24 ihen, again, if no sti pula tian is oossible ,
1

l 25 they may be produced, sponsored by differ?nt witnesses.

|

)
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i Dr. Wein, and I take it they have other witnesses as

2 to those they are apparently prepared to proceed with

3 on the earlier schedule.

4 ?le should have the documents related to

5 tha t testimony and the documents they '.:e re going to

6 introduce witnout any wi tnesse s.

7 It seems to me cons iderable tice has gone

8 by1nd we really should have that much earlier than

9 November 10, if we are to know how we are supposed

10 to be rebuttinq ea ch of thos e documents.

11 Or should te be loo %ina at cur docunents

12 and cuess which Ones are coning up in?

'

13 N. LE 35 Y: "|i th re spe ct to d--" is ts ,-'

14 the claim of confidentiality might alse apply.

15 For exe,ple, if all of the Jecun?nts --

16 let's say hypothetically the Duquesne s i t 1., t i on -- are

17 back and for th between ene per;on and tne Light Cm"p any,

18 one eerson on the outside and the Licht Company, it is

19 poing to be clear who that is.

20 ;'|e .touldn't want to disclose the name of

21 tha t witness by disclosing the documents 3rd would cl,in

22 confidentiality.

23 'd. CHAT 0?F: I will include hy ditto

24 T.a t ': s shat I said be fore, to that remark.

2.5 'O. CHAR::0: You know <: bat th? incu ents are.

.

- _
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I ile have narked *han at your requsst, so

2 you will kno'.; '. hat docu mnts you h7ve gi ver us and,

3 further, you ':no'ei which ones you got frni us, I
.

4 p r e s e:n e .

5 It is coin; to take a while to determine

-

6 whether or not we can reach a stip':letion.

7 I don't thin't this is unrersonaole. I

8 don't see any cracedent. And I don't think A r.pl i ctin ts

9 have rentioned it.

10 MR . CH/ R;,'JFF : The particular referenca

11 I had ta s to the 90,000 documents rhich ve e ve Juctico

12 and other parties.

13 CH;l TAMI RIGLEP: Juniice cocir; 90,001

14 docur.ents?

15 MR . CH/.Rl!JFF : Tha t is wna t '!r. Charno said

16 he toc % and to the best of my %n dre tan othe r perties

17 have also, and we are looking at a lot of potential

18 relevant documents that one or the other party wishes to

19 produce.

20 MR. CHA9NJ: 'ae are really not in a posicia,

21 to stato it. We just got it last week.

22 MR. CH/RUC?F: I am not trying to make it |

23 dif ficult for anybody, but I an trying to se t up a

24 procedure so all of us can proceed on sona sort of tinely

25 basis thich provides the best record for you and elloIs

1

1
|

|

|

|
1

|

|



1273

Jenn8

1 us to nove once we get to the hearing stale.

2 If we are not coing to cooner7ta now,

3 we are going to have a ,r.articularly onerous ti'.e a t
.

4 the hearinq ntage.

5 !.' R . BENBm;: I do claim we woul.1 he

. 6 prejudiced, "r. Chairnan, if we don't receive a

7 document list ucil in advance.

8 I and my firn have just been ret'ined in

V th i s ~n t t e r . I haven't asked for an extensi on of ti me .

10 We can get preparad. Sut I can't possibly read ?O,m:J

11 docu. Tents that the Departr.ent nr anybody elce may use,

12 and I certainly can't read a rillion docuoents or 'datsver

13 it is, and I th i n!: it is i na o,oron ria te f or ti.e parties

14 not to say wnat thov are going to rely on.

15 They should make a good atten;t to say wha t

16 is it in these docunents they think neans anything frnn

17 er. antitrust point of viou when we are this close to

18 the hearinq stage.

19 CH AI R " A.' R I GLE.7 : I do appreciata the fact

20 of your coming in at this tile and I do accept your

21 representation you are coina to do all you can to

22 prepare immediately.
.

23 I do note for the record your clients have

24 had the very able representation of "essrs. Charnof f

25 and Reynolds, so they are not starting exactly from

|

i
|

!
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I ground zero here.

2 I am sure their collec tive exoertise woulr!

3 be inve.luable to you as you tree t the schedules whicn .

.

you have as s u r eri us you will do.4

5 !!R . Bit:Ba',' : rie ere going to nead it,

6 f.t r . Ch a i rn a n , and we a p,orac iate it.

7 Th an't you.

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

.
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i C'i \ I R'.t A:1 RI OLER : Any other items, ?.fr. Charnoff?

2 "R. CH AR t:0?F : No. I don't think so at the moment.

3 I think those are the important items that have to be

4 established at the outset.

5 CHilR!Ah RIGLER: Gh, there was one other cues tion

6 I unnted to r71se. If the Boa rd were to require a listing of

7 documents by a particular date, and i t durinn the course of

8 the he arin 7 an attenpt ucre mada to introduce documan ts not

9 on that list, aould there be any objection or clain that such

10 documents sho':ld be excludad because they have not been

11 previously listed?

12 " ? . C M R..JFi : It see7.5 to re , "r. Chairaq, the.

13 correc- accro?ch with re"'rd to P. hat ru;ht to ba a standard

14 gcod cause ouJht to a ply. '. | e auch t to b? 1'l free to

IS rococalze circumstances may ch nge oither a new docu,ent or

lo one of the old docua3nts to be c artainly nortinent , but I

17 think in cen2r71, the listing (nnuld be a listing tn a t is ,

18 in ertect, l i 11 ted.

19 CHAIRtAli RIGLER: I a gree wi th you. I did tan t

20 to raise that in advance , however, becaus, in a fevr select

21 cases we will not sustain an objection based on the use of
.

22 a, document vehich was not on that list.

23 If, for axacpla, if it 'cre a rehuttal document

24 which some previous evant had recuired, sw denly this '!ould

25 be introduced.

:

)

1

l
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1 11.2. CHAR:iaFF: I think that is right.

2 M R. B?.iifW'/.: I th in'< the 'cey, 1r. Chairman, if

3 tney know of documents now, they are not to independantly

4 decido for themselves they just don't want to tell about

5 th e n . If they are planning to use them, absent direction

6 frca this Board to the contrary, it seems to me they should

7 have an obligation to bring those forward.

8 If in the course of the procee11ng, they discover

9 additional docu1onts or whatever, I think that would consti-

10 tute cood causa.

11 CH i[ R"i ' RI GLEO : I think they h ave a ll ,oraceeded

12 in gcoi faith up to this noint. There is no inf erence th e y

13 would tio otherwise.

14 Anything else?

15 l' 7 . LESSY: You nen tiennci niece o f hearings .

16 CH\Id:A:| RI GL8? : I want to go off the record on

17 th a t .

13 (Discussion o f f the record.)

19 CHAI 21 A|! RIGLER: B a c ': on the record.

20 ?ie just had a discussion off the recor.-1 with

21 respect to site availability for a he7rin, roon, 'nd --

22 ''r . Le s s y, did you have conethina to bring up?.

23 1R. LESSY: one supolenantal ,ttor, sir, ,~1 I 'n

!

24 sorry I,.didn't oring it up previo.isly.
25 That is since w1 firs t learnci tniav, or got the
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I the indication today that indeed each Apolicant will present

2 factual testimony, with respect to -- ea ch Appli can t will

3 present f actual tes tinony and that at least the one Acplicant

4 has retained its own antitrust counsel, in ter~s of preparing

5 cur witnesses, spe cia l eaper t wi tnesse s f or cross-a:<amina tion ,

o is it still anticipated that "r. Charnof f 7nd '.tr. Reynolds

7 will conduct cross-examination of those witnesses?

8 CH \I P1A!! RI GL'37: That is an interesting questicn,

9 and one '.mi ch had occurred to ne. As a natter of f 7ct, the

iO second Apo1i can t has i ts own counse 1, Ree J , Smith, Shaw &

11 '1 cC l a v .,

12 "P. C.'! \ P L FF : That is not new. 'le h a ve h;d

lJ individual cTrnsel here for the ennp7ny 7ttending nost of

14 the hearinqs and f nrna ll'f or in f erna lly H ing an ;) pear 7nce

15 so the new apoenrance by the centlenan fran iiee t 'n i th is

16 not a departure.

17 "R. LES3Y: 'tr. EenSow's an acoaarance..

16 tia. C'I AR:MFF: Yes. Eut we have had people

19 participating or appearing at these conferences all the way.

20 Thn 3.oecific answer to the nuestion is .!e have not

21 yet raced up to that question.

22 ,t9. LdSSY: Is it an ticip7ted th a '3ca rd v i ll p e rn i t'

,

23 one cross-e xanina t ion o f parhaps , for example, S ta f f 's e cono-

24 mists on behilf or Applicants, or ti11 th7 ' card sub joct the

25 witness to 4 or 5 different cross-ex'ninations?
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i That obviously woull be a problen. If there is,

2 there would be a difference in preparing a vii tness . Each

3 attorney nas a di f ferent orientaticn. I have rand some of
,

4 |J r . Benbow's cross-examination and Mr. Charnoff's presencq-

5 tion is different.

6 Cll A l ir'. AN RI OLER : Tnat problen cuts both ways ,

7 which also had occurred to me. As you are presenting inter-

8 venor witnesses , the .,uesticn will arise as to how many of

9 th e separate parties vill participate in that either direct

10 or cross-examinatien.

11 "R. LESSY: Intervanor witnesses?

12 CH A I R '.' AI RI GLER : Yes, or Sta f f or Justice wit-

13 nesses.

14 liR. CHAP:JFF: Sinilarly, when tne Ag;licant vit-

15 nesses are on, there is a creat deal of overlap betvaen the

16 3 cases. I'm not cuite clear whether there is roon for the

fun anenti.17 consolidation or not, but there is the sane J

18 question we ought to a.cproach.

19 CHAI RM AN RIGLER: .ithout making this a ruling of

20 the Board, but just to give you a preliminary indica tion, my

-

21 thought is whoever presents the witness probably will take

22 the major responsibility.

23 Any questions by associated parties will be

24 limited to areas not covered by the original interrogator and

25 when the opposition parties have their turn, I would e xpect

.
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I them to agree on who will take the prinary responsiollity

2 for the cross-examination, and any additional cross-examina-

3 tion by an associated party would have to be very, very

4 limi ted.

5 'cle are not goino to have a complete examination by~

6 3 or 4 dif ferent parties and the comolete cross-exanination

7 by 3 or 4 dif feren t parties. I am sinply not going to perait

8 tha t .

9 Ina t doesn't speci fica lly answer you ques tion , but

10 I think you can see the direction we are heading.

Il I. R. 32.130i; |Ar. Chairman, if I understand it, a

12 conspiracy is being sucgested or elleged hernt it seems to

13 me eacn of the parties, and I certainly feel on behalf of

14 Ohio Edison and Pennsylvania Pmier must, under those circum-

IS stances m.'Ist retain the right to urg that we have such right

16 to cross-examination , and i f tha t means full right to cross-

17 exanination of particular witnesses, we want to certainly

le pres er ve that ri p t.

19 I think that is fundamental. I hope that that will

20 not mean tha t thare will be any duplication, or that occasion

21 till arise, but if it should, it seems to ce we ought to be
.

22 enti tled under appropria te process to ha ve full righ t of
,

23 cross-examination, i f we feel it is in our client's interast

24 to do so.

25
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1 CHAIR' TAN RIGLER: Le t's see what happens

2 then.

3 I certainly wouldn't want to cut off any

4 party. As a matter of f act, I would not cut of f any

5 party from proper cross-examination.-

6 But I don't intend to oermit excessive

7 duplication, either.

8 So we will have to face that as the

9 situation arises.

10 'tR. 35NB0W: That is perfectly satisfactory

11 to us.

12 'i d . ' U EL'2 F E LT: I have a co .'en t I would.

13 l i':e to m:i'e vi th respect to the d=,'.e selected for

la identifying of designated documents.

IS CHAIJ'!Ai! RIGLER: We h7ven't set that da te

10 yet. -

17 19. t WEL'! FELT: I recoqnize tha t. Tha t is

18 why I want to cet ny word in now.

19 There arc some documents that I have not

20 ye t degested and obviously with respec t to those I am

21 not yet in a positnn to desionate , and I would therefore

22 a s': for several we@.s prior to having to designite
.

23 accuments.

24 CHAIR!AM RIOL30: Are thara any oth2 r items

25 on the acenda or not on the ag?nds that any party wishes
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1 to raise?

2 . n . CH AR ? 'U."F : !.tay we anticipate ca order'

3 on these ma tters ,tithin a few days, sir, so we know

4 what schedule we can anticipate in terns of the

5 receipt of the identification of titnesses and so

6 forth?

7 CH \IR fall RIGLER: Ye s . We will issue a

8 decision timely on it.

9 However, in view of the schedule extension

10 which we felt compelled to grant t& Jay, I don't see it

11 as a orablea of such urnency that a day or two is going

12 to ra' o any difference.

13 'J '? . C ! A R.NO FF : I understand tha t .

14 Mill your order address the so-called con trary

15 issues, might it identify the matters in the various

to filings that came in on the 5th or --

17 CHAI T.' AN RIGLER: Ho. Me don't feel inclined

18 to do that-

19 The Board did in naesuring the crite ria

20 against the 'i.'ol f Creek proceedings . And while we might

21 agree with some of your assertions as to areas wnere they

22 could h7ve been even more specific , or where they we re

23 vague , nenetheless I feel you are ve11 precarad to go

24 ahead ti th the preparation of your case.

25 I do not anticipate having anything in the

|

|
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I order relating to the September 5 nature of the case.

2 'J R . CH A R:!JFF : Then the issues in controversy

3 were those set forth in Prehearing Conf erence !! umber 2?

4 CM AIRMA:1 RIGLER: Me will consider as we

5 meet some of the arguments made today wi th respe ct to

6 Issue ' umber 10 -- that is not to say that there

7 necessarily will be any change.

8 Me will review the transcript to see if

9 there are any changes or anendments that should be made.

10 Move ve r , I don't know how the other Soard

il members felt. I did not feel that substantial pregress

12 had b2en made toward curtailment of many of the issues.

13 SR. CHARhu??: 'A have the September 5 filing,,

IJ a motion to strike, or preclude the Ci ty o f Cleveland,

IS for example, from putting in testinony with resepct

16 to conduct of the oth?r ipplicants, other than CEI, with

17 respect to certain municipalities or coops in certain

la territories.

19 That notion is still pending.

20 CilAiRSAN RIGLER: Yes.

21 Are there any other outstanding notions UTat

22 the Daard may h.3v2 overlooked tenporarily?

23 Me hadnot overlooked that one, fr. Charnoff.

| 24 Let the record show that no onc has remeabared

25 any other outstanding moticas.
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i Hearing no further 'cusiness, we will

2 adjourn.

3 '1a i t . Let na ask one thing else..

4 Is there any need for another prehea ring

5 con ference a few days be fore we get together for the-

6 actual hearing?

7 '47. CH A R.'MFF There may be. I would

6 think we ought to try to remain flexible on that.

9 CH AI R'1 A.'1 RIGLER: All right. The Board

10 will be alert to any request for a prehearing

11 conference by any of the parties if the nead arises.

12 Th ank you.

13 ("hereupen, at 1:49 p.n., hearing in the

14 abova antitled n a tte r das concluded. )

15
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